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1 JANUARY 21. 1985 
2 THE CHAIRMAN: We have a sign•up sheet here. 
3 And we will hear witnesses in the order of those 
4 that have signed up. And when we're finished with 
5 that, why, we'll invite anyone else who wou1d like 
6 to testify to do so. 
7 The purpose of the he"dring tonight is to 
8 deal explicitly with two of the multi-bill package 
9 oflcgislation that accompanied the Swan Falls 

10 agreement for se'\letal piece.c; of legislation. And 
11 for the benefit of our committee, we aren't going 
12 to be at all opposed. if testimony gets over into 
13 the areas of the other bills which relate to this 
14 particular package, because it is a packil.ge, aJI 
15 of which tits together, and of cou1"Se, all of 
16 which need lo pass in order for the agreement to 
17 be consummated. or basically, I gue.'lii, we're back 
18 in court. 
19 And the two hills that we have tonight are 
20 Senate Bill 1008, which is the bill that has to do 
21 with the new public interest criteria, the trust 
22 agreement in which the waters which are to be 
23 .subordinated and available for future 
24 diversions -- future diversions throughout the 
25 state system ~- or, will be placed. We ali.o have ·----
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1 Al'PRARANCES 
2 
3 PRESENT: 

Chairman Noh 
4 Senntur llllitiil~p.1~l111r 
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15 Senator Horsch 

S1111itto1· l'f:avey 
1 Senator Killb'1'rt 

Scnn[OT Sve:rdstc11 
e 14 MemhcrR of the House Resourue~ <.:ommitt~ 

Pul t~11Sll'llu, ()~111t!rt1,1r's Office 
II Pat Kole, AIIOIIIII)' Gem,rul•~ Of/le.! 

'J'tllt\ Nel~on, Idaho Power Company 
10 Marjorie <.J.1:lil)'~, J~l~lu:, Cl)n~umcr Affairs 

Harold C:. Miles, <Jolden LiagleAudub<.1n $.:,cii::ty 
11 UenCn,1nn$ 

Fred Ste\v'lltt 
12 F~)Tl',:,SI I lyma~ 

Jolm Hulch, l'ann liul'c~ 11 

13 John Runft, Attorney for :S.1lllllln Riv,;,r llydro 
Comp,my 

14 f'atFord 
At l't1llu:"!lill 

15 Al't M11rti11s 
16 
17 "•" • * • 
18 
19 
20 
21 
22 
23 
24 
25 

1 the other bill, S I 006, which rolates lo the 
2 authority of the director of the Department of 
3 Water Reimurcc..'l to establish moratoriums on the 
4 issuance ofpennits under certain issues, and 
5 granL'il hhn authority to establish rules and 
6 regulations for the department. 
7 We've invited Repres(:lltativc Chatbum, 
8 Chainua:n of the House of Resources Committee and 
9 his committee members to sit in with us tonight. 

10 Many of those -- any of those committee membcr11 
11 arc wc!con1e to come up here and sit with lL'>. If 
12 we run out of chairs, just bring some more cha.in. 
13 along with you. 
14 If you have copies of your stalL"IIlcnL'\, we 
15 would appreciate your prnviding at Jeast one copy 
16 for the benefit of Bev Mullins, our hard-working 
17 committee secretary. 
18 In this particular lcgi:dation, there is 
19 more than the u.<1ual interests in estabJishing 
20 background a.-. to what might be legislative intent, 
21 or what, in fact. was involved behind the 
22 legislation that may pass. Hence, wl'itten 

1 23 statements arc of particular benefit. We will try 
1 24 to pre.serve, a.~ be.~t a., we can, the committee 
25 records of the hearing and the testimony that has 

1 (Pages 1 to 4) 
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1 been prcscr1led to us al whatev1.,, hearing we haveJ 1 Snake Rivet in S('luthLTn Idaho. A ftcr ma11y years 
2 So at this time, I would Hkc tl) call upon 2 ofstruggling over this issue, the Governor 
3 the spokesman for the three negotiating parlies to 3 concluded that it was essential at thh; point to 
4 this agreement, the Governor's Office, lhc Office 4 end this bitter contmvcn,,y, ifpo~sible, and to 
5 of the Attomey GC!icral, and Idaho Powl.'1' lo give 5 try to come up with a fair compromise that balance 
6 us a brief summary outline of the agreemcrll, 6 both of these vitally importimt intcn.:sllt 
7 primarily for the benefit of those in the 7 The piece the five pieces of legislation 
B audience. 8 that have been introduced so for in the 
9 Our committee had an extensive discussion 9 legislature, as well as one additional one which 

10 with the negotiating parties last Friday in our 1 0 would be introduced in the next week or so, are 
11 committee mccting:s. So by now, we're fairly wel. 11 the core of the agreement that was entered into. 
12 filled in on the e.<~senlfals or Lhis agn;:cmcnt ! 12 H's essenlial, in order to impkment the 
13 
14 
15 
16 

But it's important thal the members of the ! 13 agreement, that all nfthcsc pieces oflegis1ation 
audience have at least a brief background in that. j 14 pass. 

So Mr. Costello -- Pat Costello, who is the ! 15 Anyone looking at the agreement can fonn 
Governor's chieflegal advisor, and who was 16 their own opinion, I think, as to where exactly 

17 din.:clly involved in these discussions. 1 might 17 you ought to strike the balance between in-stream 
18 mention too that, al Lhis point, we don'l have a 18 uses, including hydropower, and off-stream 
19 long list of committee witnesses; hut we would 19 consumption, including a,1,rriculture. And there's 
20 
21 
22 
23 
24 
25 

hope that people would exercise discre[ion a.<; far 20 nothing particularly magic a.bout whL'TC we drew the 
as the length of their testimony, and try to keep 21 line. But I do think it's imporlfilll for everybody 
it germane to the issue at hand. 22 concerned to consider the benefirs to reaching 

Mr. Costello? ! 23 some kind of agreed-upon compromise on this issue. 
MR. COSTRI J ,0; Thank you, Mr. Chainnan; :24 Whether or not it's the one we chose is less 

members of the committee and other kgiidators. ! 25 important, I think, than accepting the concept 
-------••••-••••-•--••-••-•~•---•••--~-,•,•---•-~e••"•,'---,-,-• W~-~-•••••••••••••''•••••------------~ 

Page 61 Page 8 

1 On behalf of the Govemor, I would like to 1 that there has to be some kind of balance between 
.2 thank you for holding this hearing and providing 2 the two. 
3 this forum to di.scuss the Swan Falls agreement as 3 And I would like to just point out, very 
4 well as the bills that are before the committee. 4 briefly, some of the major foatures of the 
5 The bills aro part of the larger compromise 5 agreement, which arc incorporated in the bills 
6 package: that was arrived at between the Governor 6 thac are before the committee. The one that's 
7 and Idaho Power and Allorney General Jim Jones 7 received the mosr attention, and the om:: that's 
8 this summer and late fall. 8 easiest, I think, for people to grasp, is the new 
9 I'm sure all of you are aware that the 9 more realistic minimum stream flows that we've 

10 <lb'Teement arose from a controversy over really, j 10 propot-1cd in the agreement. 
11 il hnils down to two ve1y impo1iant sectors of the 11 People in the agricultural community, in the 
12 Idaho economy. l\nd those are agricultural 12 development community, have felt that, ifldaho 
13 industry, which is Idaho's largest industry and 13 Power, or any power generator, wished to acquire 
14 has, been, and continues lo be, and likely will be 14 additional rights lo a guaranteed amount of 
15 on into the future, and our hydroelectric asset, 15 in-stream water, that they uught to he required to 
16 which truly is an essential a:-i!-let to Idaho and our 16 purchase those rights frotn pc<iplc upstream. 
1 7 entire region, one of the unique Lhing::i Lh3t we l 7 On the other hand, ratepayers anti other 
18 have to offer to the 1woplc and the bursinesses ! 18 consumer and conscrvaliun intL-re~ts have felt 
19 that are already here, ai.i well as lo people and i 19 that, if there is to be furlhcr development which 
20 businesses that might consider coming tn ltlahu in ~O depletes the in-stream flows, that lhcre ()LLght tn 
21 the fi.itlU'e. 21 be some compensation from tbosc developers to the 
22 For the past several years, these lwo 22 in-stream user, which is primarily the pnwcr 
23 interests, both of which are crucially itnp,,rtant , 23 company, Our recoronicmdctl solution to this ii,; not 
24 to our people and our way or life, have been a.t 24 to - is to give each of those intcrc1-1t1-1 1mme of 
25 odds over how we should allocate lhc waters of th 25 what they were lollking for in the litigation. 

2 (l?agas S to 8) 
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1 We have ra:ised significantly the base arnount 
2 ofwate1· that's available in the strc;:am, or have 
3 proposed to do that through the state water plan. 
4 And at the same time, we: have identified a 
5 significant block of water rhat should be made: 
6 available for development. And we've not 
7 contemplated, under this arrangement, that either 
8 side would receive or have to pay compensation for 
9 getting, essentially, half a loaf. 

10 Another major feature oftWs, which is 
11 included in Senate Bill 1008 is recognition for 
12 Lhe first time of hydrupower a.-. a beneficial use 
13 of water. This is a ni.ajor change in 1:tatt, law and 
14 p01icy, In the past, hydropowe1' ha.'l not been 

Paga 11 

1 be able to begin tJ1e procc:ssing applications for 
2 water uses on the Snake: River under the new 
3 mamigemcnt criteria that we have proposed. And 
4 there will be a degree of certainty, both for the 
S powc,company, which wHI have a finner 
6 e,cpcctation as to the amount of water that will be 
'7 available, and to those people who cu1Tcntly have 
8 watc:r rights for other uses, and who propose to 
9 develop water uses it1 the Snake :Basin. 

10 So with that, Mr, Chainnan, T would conclude 
11 my remarks. And I'd be happy to respond to 
12 questions. Othcrwi1:1e, turn it over to Mr. Ndson 
13 or Mr. Kole. 
l4 1HR CHA1KMAN: fiine. 

15 recognized a.-. 1:1. beneficial use to the exlent that 15 Perhaps we should hear from those two 
16 you could xay thatthc watenva..11 being fully 16 gentlemen first, and then see if there are 
17 ulilized if it was pas..,ing th.rough the turbine to 17 questions of the three of you. 
18 generate clc:ctricity. 18 Mr. Kole-- Pat Kole, who now handles 
19 There's n. number of advantages, we foci from ' 19 legislative aff'ain. - that must be a real 
20 a management standpoint, to recogni:1.ing hydropowc 20 headache•· from the Attorney General's Office. 
21 as a beneficial use of water. An1ong them are the 21 And wos head of the Natural Resources Division, 
22 ability 1n manage the system a.-. the fully 22 who was one of the key negotiators. 
23 appropriated system, and to be, therefore, 23 Mt. Kole? 
24 somewhat selective about what future uses will be 24 MR. KOT.E: Thank you, Mr. Chaim1an, mernbc111 
25 approved. 25 of the committee, and audience. --l-----·------- ~--· 

Page 10 Paqe 12 

l The other significant advantage is that, by 1 The remarks that I will make tonight wilt be 
2 being able lo say that the V.'lttcr is currently 2 brief. And I know whenever you hear a lawyer say 
3 being put to .a beneficial use, it i~, therefore, 3 that, that causes a lot of concern. But in going 
4 riot available for appropriating fo, out of basin 4 into the negotiations, what we tried to do was to 
5 U.'lc1-1. 5 accomplish three resulti;. The finit one was to 
6 Next feature is that. before any new 6 give effect to the philo1-1ophy that Idaho water 
7 development can take place upstream, the proposed 7 bt:longs primarily in the State of Idaho, and 
8 lL'>Cs will be reviewed against criteria which tak.e 8 :.hould b~ Ltsed here. Sooondly, that decisions as 
9 into account the impact such use would have on 9 Lo the~ and allocation ofldaho water mu!ll be 

10 dow11stream hyd1·opowcr generation. This impact has 10 made here in Idaho hy Idaho public oflicia.111. And 
11 nc:ver before been a tii.ctol' ill the approval of 11 thil'd, in the fm:urn, in order tn protect Idaho 
12 waler rights applications. 12 from potential threats fton, not only the foderal 

All -- I guess the final major hcnefit I sec l 13 government, but from our downstream 1:1ister states, 13 
14 to thii; package, and to this legislation, is that 14 we needed to get this issue resolved, and to 
15 we can achieve the1:1e thi11gs without cnonnous 15 present a united front to protect our water uses. 
16 litigation costs, bnth to the state and to the 16 I believe that the agrccinent that we have 
1 7 power company, and ultimately to the rdlc,payerl'I, : 17 arrivL-d at achieves all three of those prlnciplel-1. 
18 and ahm, without ino.-dinatc dday, 18 The important thing is, aR Mr. Co8te11o has 
19 Without this agrt:ement, and without the 19 pointed out earlier. is that where we tlraw the 
20 legislation, we would be looking at a situatio11 20 line is not .magic, but what we have achieved i:-. 
21 where a cloud would hang ovc,r Snake Rivel' wan--r : 21 the embodiment of a philosophy that if we have 
22 rights for the foreseeable fu.tun:, several years, f 22 drawn the line in the wnmg spot, you as 
2'.3 at ka.st. Uowevt!l', if this legislation is 123 legislators will be able to come back and redraw 
24 a.c.lopted, we anticipate that, hy the end ur this 1 24 the liue in the future at a diffen..'11l spot. And 
25 year, the Ida.ho Department of Water Resources wil1 ! 2 5 that's the important element of this package. It 

Tucker 11,nd Associates, Boise, Idaho, (208) 345-3704 
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1 restores control over Idaho water to you, members 
2 of the legislature. 
3 Thank you very much, Mr. Clw.imtan. 
4 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Kole. 
5 Mr. Nelson -- Tom Nelson ofNelson, Rosholt, 
6 et al., the chief negotiator for Idaho Power. ., MR, NELSON; Mr. Chairman, thank you, 
a members of the committee, ladies and gentlemen. I 
9 too will be brief. 

10 One thing l think that would be well to keep 
11 in mind as we go through this is the approval of 
12 this package is necessarily somewhat chopped up. 
lJ And so you only see pieces of it now and then in 
14 the legislature. Bui I think it's important to 
15 remember that it was negotiated by us., and 
16 approved by our principals as a package. I\nd 
17 should be accepted or rejected as a package. I 
18 don't think it's fair to the intent or the spirit 
19 of what's been done to pi.ck at pieces of it 
20 without seeing how that particular piece fits in 
21 with the whole. 
22 For the information of the members of the 
23 audience who may be reading the ,:1.greement tmd 
24 wondering where the rest of the conditions for 
25 implementation arc, J'll quickly tell you where 

··~.,,,,,.,...,., .. 
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1 those are. The petition has been filed with the 
2 Idaho Public Utilities Commission by the Idaho 

1 and 7:0() in the evening, if you're interested. 
2 But basically, as I said, this is presented 
3 for consideration and approval as a pack.age. And 
4 I beliew that, while there are parts of it that 
5 varying pieces of the processes we're not 
6 particularly in love with, r think as a package, 
1 that it's a rational, well-balanced resolution of 
8 the litigation that calls for the negotiation. 

, 9 Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
10 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Nelson. 
l l I might mention, too, that we were advised 
12 today that the State Affairs -- Senate State 

' 13 Affairs Committee plans to consider the two pieces 
l4 of legislation dcahng wil.h the Public Utilities 
15 Commission this Friday. And also, Mr. Gene Grey 
16 of the Idaho Water Resources Board is here 
17 tonight. 
1B Gene, would you like to stand, please, and 
19 maybe quickly announce the schedule for your 

' 2 O hearings on the change in the water plan? 
21 MR. GREY: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
22 We'll start our hearing::; a week from 
23 tonight -~ or a week from today in Idaho Falls. 
24 Jt will be in Idaho Fall~ at 2:00 p.m., starting 
25 one meeting, 7:00 p.m. that evening the second 
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1 meeting. The next day we'll move lo Pocatello. 

3 Power Company. The Public Utilities Commissi011 , 
4, has defeired action on that petition until the 

2 The day following, Wednesday_, in Uurley, The day 
3 following that, Twin Falls. And then the next 
4 week will be the 5th ofFebruaty. There will be 
5 two meetings each day, 2:00 and 1:00. Next 5 legislature has acted. 

6 A petition has been filed with the Federal 
7 Energy Regulatory Commission. The time for 
8 intervention has run. There has been, to my 
9 knowledge, one intervention by the National Marine 

10 and Fishery Se1vice at the Federal Energy 
11 Regulatory Commis:;irm. 
12 The bill on adjudication was introduced for 
13 printing today in the House. The bill 011 the 
14 authority of the Public lJti Ii ties Commission is in 
15 the Senate State Affairs Committee on the fnnn, 
16 The ctimpany determined that no filing was needed 
1 7 with the Public Uti I ity Commissioner of the State 
18 of Oregon, so mme has been made. 
19 The amendments to the State Waler Plan have 

6 week -- the 5th will be in Boise. On the 6th 
7 Lewiston. 
B THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you ve1y much, Gene. 
9 Now, before we proceed with our witnesses, 

10 are there any additional questions that our 
11 cotnmittec membeni have oflhe three negotiators'! 
12 Okay. If not, our first scheduled witness 
13 this evening is Marjorie Hayes from the Idaho 
14 Consumer Affuil's, a group, followed by Sheri 

Chapman of the Idaho Water Users Association, lhen 
by Harold Miles of the ldaho Consumer Affalrs and 
Wild Life Federation and Audubon Society. 

15 
!16 
t 
j 17 
j 18 
:19 

Mrs. Haye~? 
MRS. HAYES: Mr. Chairman, ladies and 

20 been proposed to Water Resources Goa.rd, The Urni.rd 20 gentlemen, l ~ppeare<l before you la.st yeat· on this 
21 has cmne up with proposed amendmc11ts to Policy 32 21 issue, and was the next to the last to be heard. 
22 of the State Water 'Plan. Those are going to 22 This ga.ve me time to hear Mr. Perry Swisher of the 
23 public hearing next week and the week•- first 23 Idaho Public Utillties Commission as he gave his 
24 week in I,'ebruary. The Roise hearing is the 5th of 24 impassioned appeal t.o this bt,dy not to get into 
25 February here in Boise at 2:0_0_i_n_t1_1e_a_f_te_n_1_oo_n __ ___.1_2_s __ th_is_· _P_a1_1d_o_r_a'_s_b_o_x_b_e_ca_u_s_e_o_f_th_e_lc..::cg_al _______ _ 
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l ramifications that would cmme from a taking of a 
2 water right from the Jdahc, Power Company. He 
3 warned !hal a circuit court judge .in San Francisco 
4 would be making the determination upon tho subjec 
5 about which he had very little knowledge. That 
6 judge would be determining the tutu.re of our water 
7 ifi Idaho. 
8 After he left, the lawyer w'ho had earlier 
9 identified himself as the legal counsel for a 

10 group ofirrigators called nut that Mr. Swisher 
11 did not know anything ahoul water. And this was 
12 picked up and repeated all around the room. 
13 'i'HE CHAIRMAN: Mrs, Ilayei.-, ifl might ask 
14 you to please hold your testimony to the 
15 legislation and the issues in que8tion, please. 
16 MRS. HAYl.iS: I'm getting to it. 
l 7 I couldn't quite believe my ears, for water 
18 i1o1 the base of our hydmclectrfo syst.em in Idaho. 
1 g And Mr. Swi~hcr is one of our three commissioners 
20 on energy. To !.lhow his ability to a11gess a 
21 problem, we now only have to look at a case that 
22 is on frk at the Public Utilities Cotntnlssion. A 
23 declaratory order there i& awaiting the outcome of 
24 this legislative session. It states, "regarding 
25 the agreen1ent dated October 25th, 1984, among the 

.... _.... .,,.,._ 
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1 the exception or a few of our members, voted to 
2 support the negotiated settlement and the 
3 legislation that goes with it. The two hills 
4 before you tonight are pa.rt of that m.:gt)tiated 
5 settlement. And we do support them in total and 
6 as they are at the present time. 
7 It's our feeling that it's time to settle 
8 the controversy. & you well lmow, I fought long 
9 and hard for the last couple of years. The Idaho 

10 Power and I went head to head in many committee 
: ll. meetings such as this. But we feel that the 
12 agl'eemcnt as it's established now h1 the best 
l.3 answer ror both Idaho Power and our water users. 
14 We've heard a great deal of criticism 
15 immediately upon initiation and atmom1cement of 
16 the negotiated settlement that it would cost the 
17 ratepayers some $52 million, or that fish and 
18 wildlife values were not adequately protected. 
19 Hut we think that this is merely a way of trying 
20 to stop the negotiated settlernent. and keep us 
21 from doing a11ything for the next 10 or l 5 years. 
22 Fol' those of you not familiar with the panel 
23 report that talked about $52 million increase, I 
2 4 would suggest that you r.ake a look al Lhat. I 
25 would als() suggest th~:.Y~~"~e~.another analyS.~ 
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1 State of Idaho, by and through lhe Governor Johnny 1 of the Hamilton report, which is entitled CommenL-. 
2 Evan:~, in his official capacity as Govemor, Jim 2 on an Inve.5tigation Into the Economic Impacts of 
3 Jones in his otllcial capacity as Attorney General 3 Subordinating the Swa11 Falls Hydroclcclrfo Water 
4 in the State ofldaho and the Idaho Power Company, 4 Right to Up!-!tream Irrle,ation, which wa.~ put 
5 it would appear that lhe Idaho Power Cumpany 5 together by a Brian McGrath, as11h1tanl professor 
6 officials are putting on public notice that any 6 of econontlcs at Boise State University. 
7 effect upon the I<laho Power Company's 7 Therdn, Mr. McGn,,th goes through much the 
8 hydrogencration, by this process, will not be 8 same exercise as was done on the first study, and 
9 groundM for a finding or an t1rder reduciug Idahu 9 conies out with a 29 and a half million dollar cu11l 

10 Power Compauy's present or future -- 10 of lost electricity or additional consumptiun with 
11 (l'estimony cuts off on recording,) 11 a $78 million return to the economy. l don;t want 
12 MR. CHAPMAN: Members of the audience, fo 12 to get into the details of that, but I would 
13 the record, my name i11 Sheri Chapman. I'm 13 suggct-1t that you read it if you have the time. We 
14 ex&..1.1tive dir1;ictor of the Idaho Water U11ers i 14 have copies ofit available if you would Jike to 
1S Association. Our organization represents some 154 15 !'Ice it. I'd be more than happy lo furnish it. 
16 irrigation diMtricts and can.al companies across 16 Senate Bill .l 008 in particular is the real 
17 the state. We are in place. We have existing 17 heart, I th.ink, ofthc negotiated settlement. 
18 vested water rights. And in many cases, those 18 It's also tlle bill which I personally had the most 
19 water users have a great deal to gain, and a great 19 problem with initially, the establishment of new 
20 deal to lose with the initiation of the negotiated 20 criteria for the appmval of water rights. The 
21 settlement. 21 idea ofgoin.g hack and reviewing existing pcrrnits 

Howcvt-'T, at our annual conveution that we 
just held here irl Boise, we held long discussions 

24 on these issues on rhe negotiated settlement and 
on the legislation that goe1-1 with it. And with 

22 
23 

25 

! 22 
i 23 
!24 
f25 

or existing applicatiorui in light of that new 
criteria gave me some problem, Additionally, I 
had some concerns ovtr how the new criteria would 
be interpreted. 
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1 We all nre reluctant to give a lot of power 1 subordinated. 
2 or interpretation to a single man when we don't 2 As I say, criticism has been. leveled at 
3 know how that's going LO be accomplished. We no 
4 feel quite comfortable wilh lhe hill and do w·ge 

3 these new so-called public interest criteria, 

5 iL,; approval. 
6 The bill in itself establishes a trust 

4 because they don't specifically include fish and 
5 wildlife values. We would ::mbmit that it's not 
6 na;essai:y, First of all, )'llll have of the local 

7 m~hanism to allow water to be appropriated, even 
8 though it is subordinated dovv:n to a minimum tlow 
9 of 3,900 cubic feet per second in the summer lime 

7 public interest criteria. Then secondly, if you 
8 look at items I and 4 under the new criteria, it 
9 says that "the director of the Department of Water 

10 and 5600 CFS in the wintertime. The water bduw l O Resource11 mw;t take into account lhe potential 
ll. 3900 in the summer and 56 in the winter is still 11 benefits, both direct and indirect." And undc.,-r 4, 
12 11n~'Ubordinated. Tb.ereforc, even if the state ' 1.2 "the promotion of full economic and multiple u..;;c 

13 decides that it's going lo change its policy on 13 development.'' 1hm,c in themselves allow the 
14 minimum stream flow and not call for the watel' 14 consideration offish and wildlife values, 
l 5 right, for example, in a drought year, or docidcs 1S ac.,-sthetics and other areas. 
16 that it's going to move it downward, lhe power 16 lfwe start Jookil1g at this piece of 
17 company still has the right to demand that waler, 17 legislation in decidint what all is in the public 
18 and maintain at least 3,900 CFS in the river 18 interest, you'll have a list 20 pages long. We 
19 d11ring the summer month11. 1 g. don't want to gel into that kind of Pandora1s box. 
20 We feel that th.i.t is appropriate, that it 20 Additionally, it's important to realize that 
21 does give protection to our hydropower base. And 21 the 3300 CFS that was established under the 
22 it does give protection to fish and wildlife 22 original water plan minimum flow wa11 for 
23 values as well, '!bat water over and above the 23 hydropowcr and fish and wildlife values. r was 
24 3900, which is about 600 CFS, wiU be parceled out I 24 involved in the development of that number. And I 
25 in accordance with the additional criteria. And I 25 remetnber many of the discussions relating to fish 
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1 that additional criti...ia will allow the state to l 
2 deterntine which projc.,-c:L" are best, which are most 2 
3 viable, a11d which are in the public interest, and 3 
4 appn,vc thotie penuits while watching to make su 4 
5 that we don't have some tly-bywnight or 5 
6 speculative-type projects that don't have much of 6 
7 a chance of 1-1uecceding. 7 
8 The local public interest is still retained 8 
9 in the law. And that allows additional protest Si 

10 authority and protest capabilities if there's 10 
11 concern over aesthetics or lish and wildlife i 11 
12 values, or if it's felt that it is not, in fact, 11 12 
13 in the public interest to initiate some sort of 13 
14 project. 14 
15 The sectic.m 6 in the legislation, while not 15 
16 absolutely m,-ccssary to solve the Swan Falls water 16 
17 light controversy a- this is section 6, under 17 
18 section 3. That's not absolutely necessary to 18 
19 solve this controvcr~y, but it's a mechanism lo 19 
20 keep us out ofthi$ kind ofwa1· in the future. H 20 
21 allows subordination of future water right JM--'11nits 21 
22 for hydropower. And also allows the department - :22 
23 excuse me, the Wati.., Resources to issue term i 23 
24 penuits so that low head and small hydropuwcr 1 24 
25 projects can be amortized before they arc 25 
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and wildlife. 
The additional 600 CFS does not sound like a 

large number. But yo\l have to stop arid think that 
lhat111 270,000 gallons per minute of additional 
flow in the Snake River. Attd that's a lot of 
waler. 

La..-;.tly, section 4 is the section that 
provides I.he ability of the Department of Water 
Resources to go hack and look at existing 
applications on file lo assure that they meet 
these criteria, and that they a.re in the best 
interest of the state. 

Mr. Chairman, members of the committee, we 
would urge you to act favorably on these bills. 
Thank you. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Chapman. 
Are th(;rc questions of Mr. Chapman? 
Grc::aljob there, Sheri. 
MR. CHAPMAN: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you Vl."T)' much. 
Now Mr. Harold Miles. Attd Hamld will be 

followed by Ben Cavaness. 
MR. Mil.ES: Mr. Chainnan, I gave to the 

Sergeant of Amis copies of all this for everybody. 
And hopefully they got ii, but here are l!lome 

Tucker and Assoei.ates, Boise~ Idaho, (21►N) 345-3704 
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1 extras just in case. 
2 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Fine. The main thing 
3 is our good secretary h:i~ a copy. 
4 Bev, would you pass a couple of those back 
5 here, please? 
6 MR. MILES: Mr. Chairman, and members of the 
7 committee, and members of the audience, my name is 
8 Harold T. Miles, residing at 316 15th Avenue, 
9 South Nampa, Idaho, arid I am representing the 

10 Golden Eagle Chapter of the National Audubon 
11 Society and Idaho Wildlife Federation 
12 nationc1.I - of the Nadonal Wildlife Ft:deratim1. 
13 I won't be re1)resenting Idaho Consumer Affairs 
14 ·catise Mrs. Hayes showed up. l thought she was 
15 out of town, so she (unintdliglble). 
16 UNIDENTIFIED VOICE: They give you two a IN 
17 of latitude, don't they? 
18 MR. MILES: I guess I lo1,1t my place. 
19 Anyway, at this hearing concerning Senate 
20 Hill WO<i and Senate Bill 1008 in particular, 
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1 pending insurance that there is water available 
2 for appropriation, which it's not difficult to 
3 determine in view of the claims of the Idaho Power 
4 company in the last several yc:an., and especially 
5 si11ce the 1982 decision. 
6 As far as I know, again, as Sherl has 
7 addn:::;.;scd you earlier relative to the members of 
8 his association, the water users in my area have 
9 no objection to this legislation other than I 

10 would hope that Ken would have the audacity to at 
least proceed at sometime in future and not 
hold a moratorium on forevt.'T. 

The only -- the other comment that I would 

11 
12 
13 
14 have with regard to Senate Bill 1008, which is the 
15 m(,st c(mtroversial of the two that you're facing 
16 this evening is that -- and to addrcl'.ls the Lwo 
17 factors that are primarily new in the legislation, 

118 and that is the public intereSJ.t criteria addition, 
i 19 and also the public trust that was -- was 

1
20 established in tlle legislation. 

21 consequently, we wish to submit the following 21 The concem that the director had and we had 
22 changes and comments to these proposed pieces or ! 22 to resolve in the negotiation process was how do 
23 legislation. Bui first, thank thil'I committee for ! 23 we circumvent, if you want to say •• use that 
24 allowing us to pres1;mt testimony conct:rnirlg our ! 24 word, the constitution, which says that ''the right 
25 views regarding -- i 25 to divert and appropriate the unappropriated 

.,,,,,,,,,._,,,_,,,,,,,,,,"~····"" .... , ............ ___ ,, .. "" .. ,--..... , ... ,.fo.,d-·'··· .. ···-------l --
Pa.gs 261 

I l 
2 
3 
4 
5 
6 
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l 
:2 
3 

(Ttstimony cuts off on recording.) 
THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you very much, 
MR, MILES: I've been caUed worse than 

4 that, l\fr. Chainnan. 
5 TUE CHAIRMAN: l called a lot ofthing!l 
6 too. .And your namt: is easy to spell and 
7 pronounce. 
8 Mr. Hen Cavaness. Ben will be followed by 
$1 Fred Stewart, and then Fom.:sL Hymas. 

10 MR. CAVANF.SS: Try lo get so I can look al 
11 the committee. 

waters of the :state will never be denied." And 
that that would allow the first pel'son, regardless 
of how bcndicial this development was to the 
state, lo develop, regardless of a later 
development that would be more beneficial. 

Since the issue of subordination has lx,:;n 
7 resolved and we are using that as the hasis of 
8 adding additional criteria for the presently 
9 undeveloped pcrmHs. And what this is is the 

10 director Wi\$ given a set of criteria which is 
11 listed in the bill on the new 42-203(c) section 

My name's Ren Cavaness, And I'm an attorney 1 12 that was added to add public interest criteria. and 
13 for American Falls. And 1 spoke a number of times ! 13 balance the interest that the bcm.::fils that 
14 before both of thl.:tie committees last year on a ! 14 would accrue for the state versus the costs that 

12 

15 .subordination question. Appearing bcrc this ! 15 would accme for the st.:ltc in allowing the 
16 evening on my own sjmply to give yuu my ideas as ! 16 development to proceed, 
l 7 to what l thittk of the two bills that yuu have ! 11 Additionally, lhc bill would establish a 
18 pending before you this evening, Scr1ate Dill 1006 i 18 public trust, for tbc unappropl'iated water for the 
19 and S<.'111:tk Bill 1008. i 19 surplus wa/.t..n of I.he state at this time. pending 
20 l believe that the first hill, Senate Dill j 20 these waters being applied to a beneficial use in 
2 l I 006 lN relatively nonco11tn,wc~ial if thel'e can 21 accordance with the newly developed criteria. 
22 be suc'h a thing when it comc1>1 tc, lcgL~lation of 22 As a water user and an attorney who works 
23 this nature in that it simply h:gi1in1izes what the 23 extensively in the water area, 1 feel thal lhi.: 
24 Jirculor has already been doing with regards to 24 overall settlement package is a fair one for all 
2!S hnl<ling out the issuance of pending applicationi:1, , 25 concl.mlcd, and as foirly as is possible, 

Tucker and Associntes, Hohie, Idaho. (208) 345~3704 
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1 reconciles the competing and conflicting lL~C.<i for 
2 OW' very limited resource of water in this state 
! in the most equitable fashion as possible. I 
4 commend both bills to you, and ask for your 
5 favorable passage and reporting out of them. 
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1 take ldaho water to Califonria, and that the 
2 population ofldabo got so excited, lhaL G,1vcmor 
l Smiley (phonetic) m 1964 called an extraordinary 
4 sc!-lsion. That's all the members of the Hou.se 11.nd 
S all the member!5 of the Senate. And it was such an 

6 Thank you. l will stand for questions. 6 issue that the whole state was upset about il. 
7 THE CHAIRMAN; 'Thank you. Mr. Cavaness. "'I They were going to lose their watert.o California. 
8 Are there questions'? 8 So they called an extraordinary session. Now, 
9 If not, we appreciate you t:omi11g here to 9 that's quite an event. 

10 testify. 10 Now, today, there doctm't seem to be any 
11 i\nd I might point out too, someone advi8Cd 11 concern about water go:ing to California. And 
12 me that Governor Evans is absent from the stale 12 that's amazing to me, because it's the old wc,lf 
13 tonight. So we have here with us tonight the 13 story that all sudden the wolfs at the door and 
14 Governor (Jf the State ofldaho, Mr. David LeRoy, 14 people are rcco1.rnizing it. But Senator Church al 
15 on the job 8:00 0 1clock in the evening. It's a 15 the tim.e recognized the danger of the planning, 
16 ral'e event when the (wvcmor shows up to a 16 and so he, along with l«lme of the senators from 
17 Jegisfative hearing. 17 Washington and Oregon, got a 20-yea.r moratorium. 
18 Do you have any comments that you want lo 18 It was actually a ten-year starting in '68. And 
19 make here, Dave'/ 19 in '78 came a ten-year extension of the 
20 
21 
22 
23 

GOVERNOR LeROY: I'm excited to listen 20 moratorium. This last year, the represenlativt.-s 
tonight. I undt.-n.tand that this evening's 21 from California put a bill in t.o the congress 
proceedings are going lo be a lot more 22 there th.at they terminate that moratorium now. 
entertaining than this afiemoon's inaugural 23 Now, that should he soothing to people. 

24 parade. 24 That's a fact. 
25 THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, I suspect that's true. 25 In 1977, the City of L.A. pa.1111cd a 
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l Okay. Mr. Fred Stewart. Fred, you have 
2 established a n."Cord at these committee hearings, 
3 too, so we're going to want you to be on your 
4 quick toes tonight. 
5 MR. STEW ART: 'Jlumk you, Mr. Chairman. I 
6 fiud 1nyself at these hearings (unintelligible) 
7 been five minutes long from the other hearing, 
8 which is a little more lengthy. 
9 Mr. Chairman, members of the committee, 

l 0 ladies and gc.."tltlt.-men of the Jegislature, I come 
11 witb an entire oppo!-!ite viewpoint of the prior 
12 speakers. IL is in complete contradiction to what 
13 Mr. Kole said where he said that this will protect 
14 the Idaho waters from being taken over, pi:imarily 
11:i California. I submit that lhis 11Cts up the 
16 vehicle to take our water to California. ls that 
1 7 Mr. Costello said it was a balance between the 
18 two•· olle development and the other's chief Idaho 
l 9 Pc,wcr. I submit to you there's a third 
20 alternative. And that i.s the exporting the wal1.,-r 
21 to California, 
22 Nnw, in 1963, after the US SLtpreme Court 
23 ordered half of California to adjudicate its right 
2 4 Lo Arizona, there was all kinds of walc:r plans 
25 that wai:; put on the market, so to speak, and to 
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1 resolution and sent to congress demanding that 
2 they pass the Snake River water now. ll\l at this 
3 special lcgi1dative session that Governor Smiley 
4 called, they created the State Water Barter -- set 
5 the steps tt> create the State Water Darter. It 
6 was created by initiative. It was 10 years later 
7 they came out v.-ith their State Water Plan, 1976. 
8 And I first became aware of it in that article 
9 (unintelligible) messengered by Senator Reid 

10 Budge. 
11 And I k11ow I can't quote it exactly, but 
12 correct me iffm wroug., Senator Budge. H's the 
13 effect lhat ten years prior to then needed to 
14 upgrade the State Water Board, and charged them tu 

15 protect ldaho water, Now, when they received the 
16 

1
17 
18 

State Water Plan Part 2 that was adopted by the 
Board in December 1976 and (unintelligible) it1 
January of '77, that they had done dirunetrically 

19 opposite, that they had provided the tools whereby 
20 we could lose all of ldahc>'s water. And the whole 
21 legislation fell the same thing. 
22 So they passed HBJ4, which gave them their 
23 legislative ov1.,'rVicw of the State Water Plan. And 
24 Senator Dudge for the Senate and the 

Representative Chatbum for the representattve of 
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l the HouNc, when all of the state got input, the 1 lawyers there. Swan Falls 2, when it went to 
2 input was jnst the same u the legis.lamre telt, 2 court -- and it would have not gone to court ifl 
3 that it was the worst thing that hit the State of 3 hadn't called a meeting in Wayne Wellis' 
4 Idaho. 4 (phonetic) Hou.'«! -- we all know who Wayne Wctlis 
5 And so in the legislative session in 1978, 5 was. And we had all of this legislature that sils 
6 they spent the whole :.-1c:ssion correcting that Slate Ei right here al that meeting. And the up11hot of all 
7 Water Plan. Now they studied the policy, and the 7 of it wa.'i is the speaker of the Ho1J.1~e, Alan 
8 committee cbainna.n, Mr. Chatburn, appointed a B Morrison, came down and insistc.-d the attorney 
9 committee chairman for each of the policy. And at 9 general to file in his name and the president 

10 the end of the lc:gislative session, they met, the 10 (unintelligible) Senate, Phil Hatsname {phonetic) 
11 House and the Senate together. And the chainnan 11 against this. Now, if we hadn't have done that, 
12 of each uf the subcommittee got up and presented 12 no one would have appeared on it. 
13 these policies. And they voted, the conjoined 13 So the day tiame in court. And Tdaho Power 
14 House, and pa1-1scd it And they thought that they 14 wa.-.n't even mentioned in the proceeding. And that 
15 had something lo protect Idaho water. But low nnd 15 wa!I amazing to me. I'm not smart t."llOUgh, maybe, 
16 behold, all ofa sudden you've got a lawsuit by 16 to W1derstand why they didn't bring Idaho Power 
17 Tdaho Power that's back again. It's the 1 17 in. When they came into ci)urt, it was Idaho Water 
lB wignatures for the petition lo tile IPUC, which i1' 18 Resource Board 11gai1ist the resource agency and the 
19 known as Swan Falls 1. 19 legislature. And the resource board, being 
.20 Now, Swan FallM l has two parts to it. And 20 represented by Phil Barber out of the Jaw fmn of 
21 I don't wa11t you to mistaken Swan Fa.llN I for Swan 21 Eva and Jedson Evans and Boyd (phonetic), and the 
22 Falls 2 and the second part of Swan Falls 1 for 22 legislatore by Josephine Dc:mcn (phonetic). 
23 the Swan falls 2. The first part of Swan Falls I 23 Josephine Demen, 11.tl she took in was Wayne 
24 addrc11Sed the flow of the water over Swan Falls. 24 Skidwall (phonetic), whose attomey general's 
-~~ -~~~:~body who ~"l~~-~-~ith that attrac~_th __ e_' --+-2_s_o_p_i.11_io_n_i=n-l_K_1,_4_in_l_etJ.;;..' e_c_te_d_b_e_t.v_e_e_n_t __ hc_w_u_rd_ 
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1 attention of the world. 
2 The second part of Swan Falls 2 -- that's 
3 why I say the second Part. because the two parts 
4 were handled in court at separate times. Said --
5 and thii,i, ii,; part of the complaint, ::iaid that the 
6 state lawyers plat1 proposi;.-d to build a hi~head 
'1 dam, the shoestring bandju.-.t above King Hitt, and 
8 that this dam would undulate for their power 
9 plant. That they recognized the power of the 

10 Water Board to do this, and that they wouldt1't 
11 oppose this. 13ut by the law of eminent domain, 
12 that they wanted Lo be paid for those power 
13 plants. And I don't believe anybody disagreed to 
14 that. 
15 But -- and this is a big important thing. 
16 They said that if the State Water Board has the 
11 powt.-r Lo do that, then they had all inclusive 
18 power, and so therefore, HB14 that gave the 
19 legislative overview which they had utilfa:~d lo 

20 com .. "CL these things that they found as a whole 
21 body wrong was unco:ostitutional 
22 Nuw, those two wcnl into comt separately. 
23 Swan Falls 1 was attended by -- I don't know how 
24 many lawyers they con:;olidated to I know 
25 Sena.tor Ringert there WIUI there, and quite a few 

l formulate and implement, which created the Safe 
2 Water Board's word adopted by the legislature. 
3 Phil Barber brought in half of the pickup 
4 post. T11e District Court ruled against the 
5 legislature. They wanted to kill .it. T got ahuld 
6 of Wayne WeJJis. He came up and mcl with Senator 
7 Budge and said you can't kill it. She didn't bave 
B anything to begin with. Sn they directed her to 
9 gel n10re information. And :;he did. She got a 

10 whole bw1ch ofaffidaviL-i from the legislature 
11 that said this wa.,,i her intent. They had 
12 legislature. Rut primarily in her brief, she 

! 13 submitted a brief from Professor PeteTIKln who 
! 14 worked with the lc:,gislanue at the time. The 
i 15 preamble hfr.tory said that the legislature should 

I' 16 have the overview there. Rut the ccmclusionnry 
1 1 7 remarks said in as much a.'!! it's created by 
j 18 conslilutional amendment, that the legislamre did 
! 19 nc,t have. 
20 Now, the day in court came where Phil Barber 
21 gut up and said for so1ne reason he could call a 
22 mistrial, but he wouldn't. Rut he used counsel's 
23 brief. And he turned to the cnndusionary remmk 

i 24 and read it. And she was very amiued at it. But 
i 25 anyway, the judge i11 the OistricL Court i-uJed 
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l against them. lt went up to the Appellate Court. 1 And therefore T say we have a third 
2 The Appc11atc Court ruled against them. So 2 alternative. which T claim completes the very last 

I 3 everything that these two bodies did for what 3 part of my dissertation if.I that we're going to 

' whole year 1978 was thrown out the window. 4 lose this water to California. And I'd like to go 
5 Now, the state 1awycr claims it stands and s through a little bit the town_ Over there, if 
6 just as it was adopted with these things in there. 6 cvt.-rybody can see (wtlntelligible) thn~c are half. I 7 Now, one of the -- is policy 4 in there, which , The Supreme -- the District Court in Swan Palls 
8 qualified -- and those that have this handout -- 8 1 -- lhat'~ the first part of Swan Falls 1 •· said 
9 and Mr. Winchester, there1s a bunch of those 9 that the whole system was subordinated, ~larti:ng I 10 handouts there you :tnight hatid around that don't 10 at the Lower Hills Canyon and clear on up thruugh 

11 have -- is that code 542245 say there's a file 11 their whole (unintelligible) private system. 
12 claim where any person may relinquish his right. 12 Now, Senator Reid and some oftbe other 

I 13 "Any ptnJ,on claiming the right to divert or 13 lawye1·s there had said that even if Swan Falls 1 
14 withdraw and U8C waters of the state can fail to 14 was not subordinated, that tht.-y had lost their 
15 file a claim provided in Mcction 42243 Idaho code 15 right to (unintelligible) whatsoever. The 
16 should be conclusively det..·nu::J lo have waived anc 16 Dislriet Court said that's a moot question, I 17 relinquished any right, title and interest in said 17 because l'd subordinate the whole thing. When it 
18 right." Now there's some sort ofproteclion in 18 got to the Suprt.-mc Court, the Supreme Court 
19 that, the lc::giJ:1lature did, but the protection they 19 affirmed the District Court on the three lower 

I 20 put in was lhmwn out. 20 dams. That's the Drownlee, tbc Oxfall (phonetic) 
21 Now, we've goL a condition right here now is 21 and I ,ower Hills Canyon Dam. 
22 they gave people until June 30th, 1983 to tile. 22 Now, the three of them generate 19,345,000 

I 23 It was exteuded to June 30, 1984. It's now 23 KW. 'l'h.~ rest of this hydrosystem446 KW. They 
24 extended to Jwie 30th, 1985. Now, the director of 24 reversed this decision 011 Swan Falls. They !14id 
25 the water resource Ken Dum1 (phonetic) say.s that 25 that Swan Fall~ watc not subordinated. They 

olRlallll\o\ll/l'JI ____ ...... --.. ---
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l he'll start adjudication on July 1st. Now, that'!. 1 remanded back to the Court the issue of loss by 
2 got to be spooky, because they say that there's 2 forteiture and so forth. Now that's never gone I 3 somewhere beLwcL-n 20,000 and 2,000 people out 3 back into court. In fact, thi~ agreement said 
4 there who should have filed claims who haven't 4 that they would put a stay in motion on that, 
5 filed claims. Now, that's got (unintelligible). 5 which they did. Billed seven da.ys after the end 

I 6 Now, we think we've sc:en a 1a.w~uit before on 6 of this legislative session. and that they would 
7 thi~ Swan FaUs 2. We haven't seen anything. And 7 also pul a tctay in motion on Swan Falls 2, which 
a my mentio11 about Swan Falls 2, the minute thi:- 8 is the action against the 7,000. 
g agreement was 1-1ib'lled, they released everybody whc 9 I want co point out once again that 90 I 10 had up to Dcet."fflher of'82. Aud they had to 10 percent, near a.qr can figure out, of the 
ll release them. They never should have been 11 detendants on Swan Falls 2 have been releaaed_ 
12 enjoined in the 1in1t place_ And the reason why 12 They never should have been enjoined, and they've 

I 13 is that their Hcent,c on Swan Falls expired in :13 beeu released now. Now, there's a lot of the 
14 1970. It was issued in 1920. 50-year license. 14 legislature who didn1t rcali:1.e that, but they had 
15 That's the inaxi:tnurn that the FPC, which was then, 1S b~n l'eleased. A lot ufthcm don't know it 

I 16 which is now the first FER 81::cn condition. They 16 because they've joint different organizations and 
17 did not receive another license until December of 17 things, retired lawyers. And l got entered into 
18 1982. So anybody who had license, whatever, up 18 the Swa.n Falls 1. Swan Palls 2 (unintcUigible), 

' l9 until tl;len, i:ihould never have been L'1ljoined. And 11.9 so I get all the materials there_ And it !!hO\\'S I 20 lhey enjoined them only for one thing, and that's i20 the releases by the names and by the volume 
21 to crcat this great payoff that we've seen the 21 ttumbcr~. And anybody that need!! lo know that 
22 lasl Lwo years up here. It's been the one 22 should get ahold of their lawyers, or el8e, 

I 23 comrumptive users against the people who 23 perhaps, come over, whoever. 
24 con1-1idernbly desire a cheaper deal, the cheaper 24 h, that-- so what )'1)u got now, you got a 
.25 hydro (phonetic) . 25 situation that the water fa forced down through 
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1 8wan Falls. But with the exception of the 4700 1 legislature corrected that. But their HD14 that 
2 CFS, which is providl.-d at a illinim1un stream tlnw a 2 due to the Idaho Power lawsuit, that's thrown out 
3 the Weiser Gauging Station. which is above the 3 the window. There is ni.1 pn)lection. 
4 back waters of the Brownlee, is that if California 4 Now, just like you, I ::-.et my cruise control 
5 WM to come in •· which I submit they will 5 the last few trips between here and Jerome at 55. 
6 And in the handout I've got, I've imbmitted 6 Man, everybody passes me on the road. Now, 
7 the plat of what's known as the Dunn plan, or the 7 everybody recognizes that that was the law pat:ii.ed. 
8 modified Snake Colorado Plan that came out in 8 That isn't an enforceable kind ofJaw. 
9 1965. And it pumps the water out of the back 9 This is a law that was passed, whether by 

10 waters of the Brownlee, and takes on down to Lake 10 dc8ign or by accident, that on ,lune 30th, we're 
11 Mead, with an aqueduct going over to Ovum's River 1.1 
12 Valley, which you all know was dried up in 1930 by 12 

going to have this thing dcva~lated. Anywhere 
from 20 to 200,000 pcuplc:: who have an easement 
receive cla.imjumper claim for this loss. The 
director will have to shut it off. Now, when the 
din..-ctor said it might have taken 1 0 years to 
adjudicate, I say it might take a month, because 
everybody has had to record their rights, so it's 
set up on the compuli::r. When Idaho Power got 
1·eady to tile Swan Falls 2, they just went to the 
District •· Lu there and got the computer rca.doul 
.u1d took everything from 1950 up there. And it 
was really easy. And they can do just the same 
thing. 

13 L.A. (unintelligible). And they devastated that 13 
14 valley. All the towns that was th~n:: basically 14 
15 arc an exempt (unintelligible) 1,1tayed there 1!5 
16 (unintelligible) is that the: subordination lG 
1 7 thoughts d1at be subordinated to any future 1 7 

18 upstream consumptive use. 18 
19 rve appmached one oftbe US attorneys on 19 
20 that. Raised the question there's water coming 20 
21 out the: bauk waters ofRmwnlee. They go into 21 
22 Califonlia, meet that criteria. Certainly, it's 22 
23 just the same as the watl."I"S coming out of the back [ 23 
24 waters oftlie Mclonary (phonetic) Diven;ion 1· 24 
.~ .. -~seIVoir and going do~ to Castleford:J..~! .. ~~_Yb~ .. ~s 

Now, California, i::vcrybody knows they want 
the water. They're going to lose their water . 

... ~. ..Nl,'1111'11.,......,_,,, __ 
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l another tho~and miles further than Caslleford, 
2 but it's tl1e ~amc Lhing. 
3 In the cm1lract -- and those that have the 
4 papm that the Water Resource put O\lt, you might 
5 turn to page -- page 4, second cofunm, and right 
6 at the bottom of the second column the.re, is that 
7 if the legislature has the cunlract itself -- it's 
8 also page 4, and E there. And I'd like to read 
9 it. It says, 11(unintclli1:,rible) a bill," that's, 

of course, out uf our company's ability, 1110 

purchase, lease, own or otherwise acquire water 
1.2 trom sources up.stream of its power plants, then 
13 convey il to and past its power plants below the 

river and the dam, shall not he limited by this 

10 
11 

14 
15 
16 
17 
18 
19 
20 
21 
22 
23 

agreement. Such tlow shall be considered 
t1ucluations resulting from operation accompanied 
facilities." 

Then drop back doWTI to the paragraph just 
ahuve C there. It says, ''any .fluctuations 
rc!-!ulLing from the operation of a company, pc..-r 
say, r.shall not be considered in lhe calculations 
of Lhe minimum strean1 fluw set fo!'th herein. 

Now, what this sets up is, if on July 1st 
24 these 20 to 200,000 people haven't filed, their 

water's gone. Just didn't listen. Now, the 25 

' ' 
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i l And the -- Dr. Bloomsberg (phonetic) testified al 
2 the Waler Users Association meeting lhe other day 
3 that -- (unintelligible) not Dr, BlooDlsberg. 
4 Anyways, the head of the Water Reclamation 
5 testified that tbe Central Arizona project would 
6 be completed next year. 
7 Now, next year, when they take the water out 
8 of the Colorado that's been going to California, 
9 now, they're a powerful company. They gul 18 

10 million people in Southern California. ls the 
11 power structure down there, lies wilhln 20 
12 corporatio11 -- there's .a book 1here tJ1at's less 
13 than 10 years old put out by Ralph Nader. H 
14 shows where about two, three dozen big 
15 COl'porations amtrul rnost of the water in 
16 California. They paid 30 some dol1ars a year per 
l 7 share. And they're subsidized by ta-,cpaycrn -- 130 
18 (unintelligihlc). The biggest of these being the 

Southern Pacific Railroad. Is that the Snuthem 
Pacific Railroad, Bectel Engineers, Wel11-1 l-111rgu, 
Stanford l.Jniv1..-raily, they're all one jn the Mame. 

22 When the Transcontinental Railroad went acrrn1.'> lhe 
23 United States, lhe Union Pacific came west, the 

Central went east. The Central was starK-d by an 
engineer, a good honest man, but ic.,ur high b\lyel's 

24 
25 

11 (Pages 41 t~ 44) 

Tucker and Associates, Boise. Idaho, (208) 345-3704 
www.etuckcr.net 



Resources and EuvJronnu,r•t Committee 1/21/1985 
I 

Paga 45 Paga 47 I 
1 stepped in and ultimately took it over, leaving l you who have gone down to Bishop, California, in 
2 StanfordH 2 1930 that wa.lil a beautiful valley, 120 miles long, 

I 3 THF. CHAIRMAN: Fred - Mr. Stewart, I'm 3 24 miles. The same people that took that water 
4 going to have to ask you to wrap this up fair!:,, 4 out of there deva.~tatcd it. The towns all 
5 soon. 5 disappeared (unintelligible). The tum of the 
6 MR. STEWART: All right. 6 century, we were a dCMcrt. Now it's that same I 7 THE CHAIRMAN: We're flying 20 minutes in 7 group. And who they've used to implement it is 
8 your testimony nuw and •· 9 immaterial. 
9 JMR. STilWART: That leaves me IO minutes, g But anybody is to inesmeru:e the whole I 10 right? You t.old me :30 minute.,"!!. 10 1datc •· this action, Swan Falls 2 is Lo me!!mcrize 

11 THE CHAIRMAN: Hurry right along. you'll 11 the state where they were so excited and oalk·d a 
12 make it in 30 minutes. 12 special sc11sion. Then why are we mesmerized 

I 13 MR. STEW ART: All right. 13 today? Why can't we think that this is what they 
14 But anyway, then they put their Central-- 14 gonna. And if anybudy can show me a fault in how 
15 or the Southern Pacific down through California, 15 they're going to get that, I'd appreciate them 
16 and they got a tremendous Jot of ground given to 16 doing it. Anybody, any ti.rne, plea..~c .approach me I 17 them by the government. They were l!Upposed to 1'7 and show me. 
18 divest it in three years and they didn't. 18 And [ conclude my remarks with I.hat, except 
19 Nuw, the water that went out of Orange River 19 for one thing. My advise on this agreement is to I 20 Valley did not go to the City of L.A. It went to 20 throw it in the trash can where I think it 
21 the desert. And it made these guys, Central - 21 belongs. Purchase Swan Falls to eminent domain. 
22 the Soudtern Pacific, Bcctd billions of dollars, 22 Now, the last two, three yeani what they've been 

I 23 Now, • .<\rizona and California can use cvel)I' drop of 23 saying is subordinate Swan I•all'o. And there's a 
24 water from Idaho. And in the bill, Idaho Power 24 world of difference. I've heard testimony that 
25 uan purchase, lease, own or otherwise acquire. 25 that is rcpclli1~~ a lot of people, .... -~1',1-¥-~- ----- I Pa~a 46 Page 48 

1 When these people lose their water, the 2 •· 20 to 1 subol'dination, because that takes without paying. 
2 200,000, who's goiug to get that water'l Even if 2 But the power of eminent domain •• and that''- only I 3 they don't buy it, it's got to flow down the 3 a 12,000 KW dam. Again, it's almost 2 million KW, 
4 stteam. But it does not have to flow through 4 Lhe whole system. 
5 those three lower darns. s Now, eminent domain is used--about how 

I 6 Now, just a year ago, the Corp of 6 much goes here and how much there, perhaps using 
7 Eugineers -- and that wa!I testified at the Water 7 the same fommla a11 Mr. Costello used. But it 
8 Users by Dean Helter at the US Core of 8 will not go to Califomia, because when it goes to 
9 Engineers -- up until a couple yea;rs a.go, the 9 California, I.he power users aren't going to get I 10 Walla Walla district and the Cmp of F.ngineers had 10 it. And the waler users aren't going to get it. 

11 the fonn area, the back waters of the Bmwnlce. A 11 But let me tell you, the multihillionaire.111 in 
12 year or two ago, they tmll.!lferred the west !lidc of 12 Califomia and Arlzona, they're going to make more I 13 that lo the Corp of Engineers in Sacramento, 1:3 multi hill ions. 
14 California. And you couple thnt to the -- they're 14 And I thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
15 wanting to get the tennina.tion the memorandum, th 15 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Fred, very much. 

I 16 resolution they !lent to Congress to pat the Snake 16 Arc there questions of Mr. Stewart'l 
17 River down, the tremendous power they have. the 17 Senator Horsch. 
18 Secretary of S talc Sher], Secretary of State 18 SENATOR HORSCH: Mr. Stewart'? 
19 Blioeberg (phnnctic), right out ofBectel 19 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Stewart, Senatnr Horsch I 20 Engineers, wlm's one in the sruue Southern 20 has a q ucstion. 
21 Pacific -- they wc.,-rc the great power that helped 21 MR. STEW ART: Ml'. Chainnan, Senator Horsch. 
22 put President Reagan in, And I voted for Jilin and 22 SENA TOR HORSCH: Mr. Stewart, is your I 23 am for him. 23 problem, then, with this 30-rninute oration that 
24 But ladies and gentlemen, I think we stand 24 you've given us -- and 1 appreciate the work 
25 on the thre.'>hold ofheing devastated. To those of 2S you've put into it, and lhe history or IL-sson that 

I 12 (Pagas 45 to 48) 
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l you've given us. 
2 Is yow- problem a philosophical problem, or 
3 have you read the ilbrrccment, and read the six 
4 pieces oflegislation, and actually could give u.~ 
5 a problem with what we have in front n1uch us 
6 tonight, 1006 and a 1008'! 
7 Can you shoot holes in those two pieces of 
8 legislati()n? Or what you're basically i;aying is 
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1 time." It's real hard to catch you people. 
2 You're going back amd forth, and you're so busy. 
3 And after a while, I tell you, T feel like a nut. 
4 SENATOR HORSCH: Well, I tell you, you're 
5 still the best legislative catcher around. 
6 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Thank you. 
7 Forrest Hyma., followed by John Hatch, and 
8 Ml'. Runfl:, and Pat Ford. 

9 you., philosophically. have a problem with the 9 MR. HYMAS; Mr. Ch11.irmm1, committee memhers 
10 agreement and think we ought Lo buy the dam'? 10 and guests, my name is Forrest .f fymas, and I'm from 
11 MR. STEWART; Yes, (unintelligible) 11 Jerome. 
12 Mr. Chairman, Senator, I'd like to expound that a.~ 12 I'm hen: tonight representing the Idaho 
13 
14 
15 
16 
17 

the Chairman will allow us to. rd like to start 13 Wuter Righti:i. Defen!le Group. And this is II group 
out with Senate Dill 1005, if I may. And that's 14 that wa"I formed out of people with a general 
an acceptance of the agreerncnt. And of cou1·se, I 15 common bond, because they were sued by Idaho Power 
spoke for one half hour to that. 16 Company. And so we tried to form a group to 

But the bottom half of that speaks to the 1 7 an!'lwcr and respond 10 lhe suounons a.<: it prepared 
19 PubJic Utility CommisKion. Part of this enabling 18 for litigation. Our group is made up ofbusinc.s 
19 action says, that Mr. Nelson referred to, states 19 people, people with recreational intcrcst11, 
20 
21 
22 

that "the Public Utility Commission will never, 20 agricultural intere."lts, industrial intcn:::.ls, 
from now on, until time in eternity" •• and I'll 21 professional interests, and domeslic interests. 
read it lo you-- section 2 of 1005, "Public 22 Let me clarify one: misconception and one 

23 Utility Commission jurisdiction. The Idaho Public 23 misunderstanding. After the 11egotiations were 

24 Utility Conunist-ion shall have no jurisdiction tu 24 signed, a lot of people felt that Idaho Power 
25 consider in any proceedings, whether in.-;,titutcd 25 released all of the people from thi11 ~uit. ... , ...... ,_, ___ __ ·-------~---........ --........... ,.,,,, ____ ...._..,_,..,._,..,.,.,.,_,_ 

1 before or a1'er the effective date of 1his act, 
2 any issue as to whether any electric utility, 
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3 including Idaho Power Company, should have ar 
4 could have preserved, maintained, or protecte:d its 
5 water right.-: and hydroelectric generation in a 
6 manner incon11isknl whh the contract entered into 
7 by the governor'' --
8 SENATOR HOR.SCH: Mr. Chairman? 
g THE CHAJRMAN: Yes. 
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l Unfortunately, they did not. And those wbo were 
2 left in the .suit realize d1at they'll have to live 
3 by the ncw negotiations. However,~ a group, we 
4 feel it is essential that this issue be rcKOlvt.-d 
S in this session. It has been extremely oo~lly to 
6 individuals who have been sucu. And in some 
7 cases, basically, financially devastating. 
8 It ha.":< also had II tremendous negative 
9 .impact, an economic impact -- a negative ecunmnic 

10 SENA'fOR HORSCH: Mr. Chair.man. in the effort 10 impact on out communities and our State of Idaho. 
11 of expediency, Fred, if you would gi¥e me and the 11 lfs appmxinmtely 51 percent of tlie privately 
12 Chairman and the rest of the committee members 12 held land in the state of Idaho that's affected by 
13 from both the House and the Senate a section by 13 thi11 is1me. 
U section of -- I can tell you've read the bills, 14 l'd like to illustrate a couple of examples. 
15 you've read the agreement. If you would go 1!) In our conununity in Jerome, two particular issues 
16 through that and, in your time sometime in tht1 16 were industries that wanted to e01ne into our 
17 next couple wt.-eks, and give this•· shoot holes in 17 community du1ing this lasl two years, but they 
18 these pieces of legislation as J can tell you're 18 needed one element, and that was water. Botb of 
19 going to here, r11.ther Lhan take the time tonight. 19 them happened to he in manufacturing of a product 
20 I would apprcciatt: i1. 20 which we deve]pp and we produce in our area. One 
21 MR. STEW ART: Mr. Chainnan, Senator, yes, 21 of them, to my knowk:dge at this time, has given 
22 f'd be glad, perhaps, to speak you on an 22 up on coming int<, Idaho and into Jerome. The 
23 individual, person-lo-person hasis. l'd wdcome 123 other one is a dairy manufacturing facility. And 
24 that, especially if you senators and lcghdature ! 24 they're lm.ving a very difficult time sticking to 
25 would May, "Mr. S1ewart, I have a moment or lwo j 25 Jerome where they want to be, and acquiring an 
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1 adequate: amount of land and an assured abundance 
2 of water for that facility. 
3 The gentleman mentioned about the facility 
4 that's in Nampa that's delighted to be here 
5 because of the power r.itc:. We have some companies 
6 that would like to be in our area because: of an 
7 abundant supply ofwate1·. The Idaho Water Right.~ 
8 Defense Gr-01,1.p supports the entire package as it's 
9 presented to you. And specifically the ones that 

10 arc: before you this evening, 1006, we have no 
11 problem with that In fact, we would feel that, 
12 perhaps, it would be essential that the director 
13 would have the: authority, ifhc folt necessary, to 
14 declare a moratorium or suspend applications. 
15 Senate B HI 1008, perhaps we could nitpick 
16 that to death, b1,1t we don't believe that we can at 
1 7 this time. And we will support it. We believe 
18 that the review process is logical. And we also 
19 believe that the: State should be the one that 
20 controls the unappropriated water, and to hold it 
21 in trust. And also, we do bdic:vc in a multiple 
22 use development of the Snake River. 
23 11u:re's also one other alternative in there 
24 that we believe is logical, and that is that if 
25 somebody feds that they've been sho11ened by this 
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l are you talking :1pc:cifica1Jy 1008, or all of them 
2 together, or any specific one'! 
3 SENATOR HORSCH; Mr. Chairman, Mr. Hymas, I 
4 would nssume that that would be under public --
5 best public interest, prob;ibly speaking of 1008. 
6 I would a,;i;ume that would be where the hole would 
7 be. 
B MR. HYMAS: Mr. Chairman, Senator Horsch, 
9 1008 certainly carriei: -- counter$ along variety 

10 of areas. And we do not see that that is a 
11 problem. First of all, you have the llublic 

12 intei-est criteria that we believe would protect 
13 that particular 111ca. 
u Doe;; that answer your t1ucstion? 
15 SENATOR HORSCH: Yes. Thank you foryour 
16 input. 
17 
18 
19 

MR. HYMAS: Any other questioni.f! 
THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you very much. 
MR. HYMAS: Thank you. 

20 TIii: CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Hymas, for 
21 coming here tonight, 

22 Mr. Hatch from 1he Idaho Fann Bureau 
23 Federation. 

H MR. HATCH: Mr. Chairman, memben. of lhc 
25 Senale Resour0011 Committee and guest, of the I louse --+----·-------------
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1 process. that they have a recourse of going to the 
2 courts to settle lhe issue. 

1 Resources Committee, my name is John Hatch. I'm 
2 Dire-etor of Public Affairs for the: Idaho Fann 

l When we look realistically, as people ofthc 
4 State of Idaho, and when we look al the 

3 Bureau Federation. The Idaho .hnn Bureau is a 
4 private nonprofit general farm organi.tation 

5 altcmatives, th is appears to be the best way to 5 composed of 39 county fa11n bureaus around the 
6 stale, and representing over 23,000 families in 6 solve thi!ll very complicated and emotional issue. 

7 Members of the committee, I would ask. for 7 Idaho. 
8 your support of the Senate Bill 1006 and 1008, and a The ldahu Farm Bureau bas been involved in 
9 also for your support of the entire legii;lative 9 this issue since its inception. Just about 

10 package wben you review it. Thank you. 10 everything that needs to be !la.id about the 
11. 
12 
13 
14 
1S 

Are there any qu~tions'l 11 legislation and about the issue here tonight, by 
THF CHAIRMAN: Th1:1Dk you, Mr. Hymas. 12 this time in a hearing like this mnst cverythillg 
Are there any questions'! 13 ha.-:. been said. I don't wanl to prolong the 
Senator Horsch? 14 proceedings anymore than is ncccMi1ary. This bas 
SENATOR IIORSCH: Mr. Chairman, Forrel'lt, I'm 15 been an issue that has been v<.-ry time coni:;uniing. 

16 !lllrc full well that you and the: Water Rights 16 It has been very difficult for agriculture to deal 
17 Defense people have analyze<l !his pit:ec of 17 wilh. It was very difficult for them lo come to 
18 legislation •· thei;e J)ieces of legislation. 18 the poi11t of accepting all of the elements of the 
19 Do you i.ce holes in that piece of 19 compmmi8e packa,ee. It has been said that it ill a 
20 lcgi:.lation that bring a.bout the feat in 20 compromise, and that it is a package. 
21 suppo:.cdly the wolfa.t the door that we: do not 21 I would like to stress that again, that the 
22 recognize that water will eventually end up in 22 legislation before you is two elements of a 
23 California'! 23 package agreement that shollld be viewed in all of 
24 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Hymas? 24 iL._ parts a.\. a whole, and not just taking each 
25 MR. HYMAS: Mr. Chairman, Smator Horsch, 25 individual piece of legislation and Ceding that 
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l we can look at it as a separate piece of 1 
2 legislation withuut looking at the compromise 2 
3 package a.-. a whlile. 3 
4, J would also like to stress the idea that 4 
5 hai,; hci.,-n !ltatc:,-d before that it is a compromise. i 5 

6 C0tnpromise, of course, means tl1at not everybody i. 6 
7 Malis1ied with all elements of the package. l can 7 

8 vouch for this very ciUldidly, that I would doubt 8 

9 that any party to the a.grccm1ml is wholly g 

10 satisfied with all elcmcnl.8 of the package. That 10 
11 is the reason it is called 11 compromise. That is 11 
12 why it i:-1 :-10 dclicale. 12 
13 I would urge the committee to resist the 13 
14 temptation of tampering too much with the 14 

15 individual pieces of legislation frum the desire 15 
16 to maybe put a stamp of lcgi.11lati vc -- kind of a 16 
17 legislative 15tamp on the package. 17 
18 I would like Lu read the policy that was 18 
19 adopted at our convention. We had ou.r 19 
20 convention -- state convention in December. And 20 
21 after a great deal of ruscu.'lsion and debate, and 21 
22 weighing all of the altcmalivL"S that were before 22 
23 the group, we adopted lhe folJowing resolution. 23 
24 "We support 11. Stale of Idaho negotiated settlerne11t 24 
25 with Ida.bu Power as a solution to the Swan Falls 25 
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Salmon River Hydro Company. 
Now, the Salmon River Hydro Company, members 

of the committee, consists of 27 small hydropower 
projects. All these pl'ojeets are located on the 
main reaches-- or the reaches of the Main Salmon 
and the Little Salmon. 1 think for significance 
here, well below Swan Fall.s. The statu11 uflhesi; 
projects, these 27 projects is thal all oflhem 
hRvc received from the fedeml Energy Regulatory 
Commission preliminary permit.s or exemptions or 
had licenses pending. In other words, they are 
bonatide p.rojects, small hydro projects which arc 
underway. The •· all of these projects. all 27 of 
them, have accepted application - h11ve accepted 
application~ for wa.tc:r permits with the 
Dq,artment. And many of them have had permits 
already granted. 

Now. our coming here tonight is not to 
attack the concept of the agreement that h1:1.11 been 
forged. Our perspective is that thmc have been 
untold hours i.-pcnt by many l1:1wycrs for tbe 
Depatlmenl, also for the State, and also for Idaho 
Power Co111pany. In fact, if this goes on longer, 
this bill may become known a.~ the Idaho Lawyer's 
Relief Bill, I'm sun:. ----··--·-·-••'---------------··~""' ··--·-··~-·-------------
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1 issue. This should include a contractual l 
2 agreement by Idaho Pow<..-r to allow· state 2 
3 appropriation of water fur upstream development 3 
4 down to the slalulory minimum flow of 39 cubic 4 

5 t'i::ct per second summer, and 5600 cubic feet per S 
6 sccnnd winter at Murphy. This should aho include 6 
7 a complete adjudication of the Srnike River and ilN 7 
8 lribut.aries above Lewiston to be paid for by an 8 
g ti-quitable distribution of the cost11 among all the 9 

10 beneficiaries." 10 
11 Again, r would like to reiterate that we do 11 

12 support the compromiKC ai. a whole, And we would 12 
13 urge the JegislatuTc to look at it that way. and 13 
14 ad<lpt all clL:mcnts of the compromise as has been 14 
15 presented tu them. 15 
16 And thank you for this opportunity to 16 
1 7 testify. 1 17 
18 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you very much. Johnj. 18 
19 Arc thi.:rtl questions? ! 19 
20 Ir not, we appl'eciate very much your ! 20 
21 testimony. i 21 
22 Mr. fohn Runft, foHowed by Pat Ford. i 22 
23 MR. RUNJ'T: Mr. Chairman, membcni of the ! 23 

24 commitlec. n1y name, for the record, is John Runfl. j 24 
25 I'm a lawyer here in Doi.se. I represent the ! 25 
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But let me 1tuggcst that perhaps a few 
comments would be appropriate. And thal would, of 
course, conform with the purpose of this hearing, 
would be to make son1e comments without destroying 
or attempting to destroy the fabric of the 
agreement that has been woven here tonight and 
heretofore. 

The fresh perspective that might come from 
the viewpoint of a small hydro developer on the 
reaches of the Salmon River could be, of course, 
quite ditfon:nt than that which would be presented 
by a water user on the reaches of the Snake River 
above Swan Falls. 

Now, in general, I would like to make one 
overall observation upon my reading of the bill, 
and then go from there to some specific cornmt.-nt.'I 
about the language of the bill. Again, merely, 
hopefully, to, perhaps, add t(I the finalization of 
this process, which has been ongoing. 

I have a general impression that what we 
have here in Bill I 008 a hybrid that might have 
been better left, perhaps, in two parts. The one 
part, I would suggest, to take care of the r­

addressing the settlement that had been n:ached 
l'egru-ding the Swan Falls controversy, and perhaps 
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1 a second bill addressing the small hydro and other l 
2 uses and the permits for overall pennits in the 2 
3 state. In other words, both consumptive and 3 
4 nonconsumptive uses throughout the state, a bill 4 
5 regulating the granting of the water rights. 5 
6 l think there are two different elements 6 
7 here that an; fi..111damc11tally attempted to be -- 7 
8 brought lOgdhcr this bill. r'm not sure lhey 8 
9 entirely mix ai all limes. On lhe one hand the 9 

10 bill attempts to establish mies and procedures 10 
11 and criteria for the issuance and handling of 11 
12 water rights throughout the State of Idaho for all 12 
13 sorts of uses everywhere. On the other hand, of 13 
14 counsc, the (w1intelligible) is made by this bill 14 
15 lo address the: :,.ettkmcnt of the Swan Falls 15 
16 controversy which relates to only certain waters 16 
17 in Idaho. 17 
18 Let me now go to the specific comments 18 
19 regarding the bill, and perhaps would ask members 19 
20 of the committee to follow me along on these 20 
21 specific provisions and make specific comments 21 
22 regarding tht..'ttl. l only have -- so you can get a 22 
23 feeling of timing on this. I only have nine 23 
24 points to make. So you can follow me through. 24 
25 Number one is on the first page of Senate 25 
····~~··----····'·····-~~~~~------ ---·-·----·-·· 
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1 Bill 1008. It struck me in reading section 1 
2 42&203(a)(2) and (3) that we've got, perhaps, here 2 
3 an excessive notice provision, perhaps leading to 3 
4 excessive c.:i,:,.ts, in that you already have a 4 

5 subscription right from tht: Department, that is 5 
6 any person wanting to know where these notices 6 
7 come up, the Department can mail in the ordinary 7 
8 mail any application that is sent in for a water 8 
9 right to any person subscribing to the Department. 9 

10 That's in subsection 3. Subsection 2 provides 110 
11 that the director of the Department shall cause ! 11 
12 notice to be published in a newspaper in the 12 
13 county, Now, on top of that, then, you have a 13 
14 statewide notic.:c to be published, which seems to 14 
15 me to be somewhat (uninlelligiblc) cost. 15 
16 Moving righL along over to page 3 of the 16 
17 Bill 1008, I'd like to draw your allc:ntion to 17 
18 42-203(b) right in the middle ofihe page there, 18 
19 No. 3. That's in subsection 2 Lhcrc. The 19 
20 statement sentence •· first i,,enlcm:c ofnumbt:r ~ub 20 
21 3 is "water rights for power purposes not defined 21 
22 by agreement with the Stale shall not he subject 22 
23 to depletion below any applicabh.: minimum ~trcani 23 
24 flow established hy State action." 24 
25 I WOt:Lld submil to you lhal that i:,. an 25 
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extremely broad criterion, State action. I would 
recommend, perhaps, that consideration be given to 
language that would say State action should be 
specifically designated to mean Water Resource 
Hoard approval with legislative revocation. 

Going on, now, down that same page, on page 
3, to subsection 6. This again is Senate Bill 
I 008. And kt me emphasize that it is in 
subseclion 6 that my clic.:nts' principal concern 
(unintelligible) is located. First of all, the 
last sentence of subsection 6, which is the 
portion that is underlined, at least in my copy, 
reads as follows. "The director shall also have 
the authority to liJuit a permit or license for 
power purposes to specific term," 

Now, the limiting of a right or a liccn:,.e to 
a specific lenn would appear to me, at least from 
the reading of this bill, to place in jeopardy any 
reasonable financing of a smalf hydro project. 
These projects, as many of you know, are based 
upon a 35-year financing, and also generally have 
a -- frcquL'Titly have a 35-year contract with the 
power company. Not only would havoc be wreaked 
with the financing, bul also, under the present 
day Idaho Power contracts, you'd be placing in 
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_jeopardy the developer in lhal he may be faced 
with recapture -- the recapture provisions of the 
contract. 

For example, if the term of the license went 
out only, say, for five years or ten years, just 
long enough for the developer to get his money 
back his investment, and then it were terminated, 
and he were unable lo pc.:rform the recapture 
provisions of the standard Idaho powc.:r contract, 
would be costing a lol more money than he ever put 
in the project in the first place. He'd be unable 
to perlorm. 

Thirdly, there is also the possibility that 
the FERC, Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 
might not grant licenses to developers if, indeed, 
the underlying water rights were subject to terms 
to he detem1ined by -- at some time in the future 
hy whatever administrator were in otlice. 

r th ink those three -- those tllree -- those 
three worries that my clients have are very, very 
serious. One, that you cannot get financing if 
you do not have an absolute water right for a -­
granted to you as a developer. Secondly, that 
your Idaho Powel' contract, or even possibly 
Washington Water Power and the othel' companies, 
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l your contract would be placed in jeopardy on the 
2 recapture chm.~. And thirdly, that 1naybe even 
3 FERC would not grant your 1iccm1c. 
4 Now, in thls same section o, in Lhe very 
5 first sentence, the language read .. , "the director 
6 l>hall have die authority to l>ubordinate the rights 
7 gr.tnted in a pennit or liccn~e for power pmposcs 
8 Lu subsequent upstream beneficial depletiomuy 
9 u.-.es." That's an extremely broad authority, I 

10 suggest to you, members of the committee. How i. 
11 this authority to be exercised'! It is done by 
12 rule making. What are the standards? What are 
13 the criteria of beneficial u. ... e? 
14 Then there's ahm a worry, I believe, about 
15 possibility of taking righ1ll without due procc81-1 
16 of law. In other word!\, the language read~ that 
17 the director ~hall have the autholity to 
18 subordinate rights, which I preswllc 1:1.rc already 
19 e~isting. And if you can suoordinate rights. 
20 pn:1perty rights, simply by bureaucratic fiat, then 
21 you may l'Ull afoul of the due process oflaw 
22 requirement~ for anybody having a propt.-rly right. 
23 Going on now to the next page of the bill, 
24 page 4, I woLlld call your attcnLion to section 

_.!!_ __ '!-.::,:~3(c) near the to~ ~i:!~~ l:~ge, and sub 1. 
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1 l-1irsl sentence reads, "if an applicant intends to 
2 appropriate water which is or may be available for I 
3 a preparation by it reason of a subordination 
4 condition applicable to a water right for power 
5 pmpose~, then the director shall cunsicJer, prior 
6 to approving the application, the criteria 
7 established in section42-203(a) Tdaho Code," and 
8 soon. 

9 I want to draw your attention to the first 
10 line of that sentence on the biU. Ifan 
11 application -- "if an applicant int.ends to 
12 appropriate waler," I would suggest there that 
13 this particular type of criteria would be best 
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l all water pennits. And I Pl1!6umc that it is 
2 limited to permits granted by the Dt.-partment and 
3 the Departrne.nt only. 
4 The final comment~ I could make regarding 
5 some of the criterion, 1 will go over, because I 
6 think the c<mct."Ill there for some of the criterion 
7 utili7.ed in the biU, I.here are a number of li8tcd 
8 criterion for a dooi.-.ion, One of the thought1-1 
9 that occurred. lo me was exercising the dccisfon --

10 or mtcring decision-making pmcc!4.'i, how nmch 
11 value would you give to the various criterion? 
12 Which -- how would you weight theni. I think 
13 tbere'M a quc!!tion there, 
14 But moving on, as I promised to dn, I'd 1ike 
15 to go through Senate Bill I 006, which is the lasl 
16 page. And essentially concems •-
17 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Runft --
18 MR.RUNFT: Yes. 
19 11IE CHAIRMAN: -- if l might interrupt, the 
20 Sena.tor Bcitol~pacher has a question for you 
21 before you leave this --
22 MR. RUNFT: Perfect. 
23 SENATOR BF.ITELSPACHER: Mr. Chairman. 
24 Mr. Run.ft, some of your questions that you asked. 
25 on No. 6 back in page 3 I asked last Friday . .... ..._ ........ __ ,.,,,.,,.,------
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1 You're not alone in your ooncx:m h~'l!c, 
2 On 402-203(e), th<--rc is son,1,1 Ct.mcetn among 
3 some of the committee maTiber~ I.hat those who have 
4 initiated this pic.x:c oflegi~l11tio11 have been 
5 dealing with it for so long that d1ey understand 
IS whi.t 1hc: inletit it is bur that perhaps otbcrt1 
7 might ll~}t, 

8 I low dL1 you read the lines l 2 through 307 We 

9 wett: concerned as to whcthl-T llr w>l 11II of those 
10 npflly, whether one applied, whether o,1e rould be 
11 given greater wcight than lhc:i other. 

l.2 Do you sec anything there that needs to be 
l3 clarified? 

14 appli~d to the upstream consumptive uses from 14 

15 the -· frum the Swan Falls dam, and would suggest 15 

MR. RUNJ7T; You're on page --
SENATOR Hl:ilTl:i.LSPACHER: I'm ~~my, J'lage 4. 
MR. RUNI-T: 42-203(c)? 16 language that effect in that. That would be 

17 section l. 402 42-2O3(c), "ihn applicant 
18 intcJ1ds t.u appropriate water,'' a11d I suggest the 

16 
17 
18 

SENATOR fiEITl::iLSPACHER; Y(':S, i;ii:-. 

MR. RI.JNFT: And your question, 11gain, 

19 language fur upstream consumpti vc w1e rigllt there 1 g 
20 as a po)l:-iible constructive additi<m. 20 

Scmitor, WH.!i -

Sf.NATOR l::H!ITELSPACHER; Lin1.1.~ 12 thr·ougfl 30, 
1:1~ you lilok thrnugh those, WC.Tc they clc;mr l.n ynu, 21 I wuuld like now to go thmugh 42-203(b), 

22 which is on page 4 also. And in the first 
23 scntL'Tlce of that section which reads, "the 
24 dcpanment shall review all pennits," I presume 
25 Lhat, under the stntutc, that, of course, meanij 

or it1 il - do you think any cbttifictiti~m 11eeds 
23 to be Linne a~ to whether one ofthosi;: 11re given 

g:rt:al.er weight than anoth1,,,- orn;:, or how they might 
be im1,lemcntccl by the dir1;X.1tor, 

24 

12s 
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1 lvfR.. RUNFT: 1 believe there is a problem, 1 MR. RUNFT: Mr. Chainnan and Senator, asking 
2 which of course, with some redrafting, l1m sure it 
3 could be handled. But I believe there iii a 

2 a lawyer ifhe has 1111 idea could be a dangerous 
3 thing to do, but 

4 pmhlem as to what weight to give to which 4 THE CH.i\.IRMAN: Maybe we better move on, 
5 criterion. I believe that the -- I meant to 5 then, 
6 address that briefly in a11 effort, of course, to 6 :MR. RUNFT: We do have a recommendation on 
7 move forward, when I said I'd leave -- just 7 this as we do plan to follow up with some written 
8 leaving Bill 10!! •• or I 008, that I fe]t there 8 materials. But yes, Senator, r think that the 
9 were some criterion in the bill, and I 9 best course of actiun would be to do as has been 

10 specifically meant these, which were not 10 done in the past, and that is grant a permit, a 
11 designated as to how much impact or weight were t 11 permit to be utilized so long as the user complies 
12 he given to those criterion by the director. I 12 with the law. And I say permit, and of course, a 
13 think that's a problem. You don't have direction 13 license eventually, so long as the permittee and 
14 here, 14 licenset: eventua1ly eomplic~ with the law. 
15 There is authority to use these criterion, 15 Obviously, I'm coming to this committee on 
16 but how much weight would you give to the 1 16 behalfofpeople that bring a different 
1 7 promotion of family farming tradition, for 1 1 7 perspe.ctive. These are the small hydro producers 
18 example? How much weight would you to the 1B that aren't even in this particular reach of water 
19 promotion of full economic and multiple use 19 that generated the Swan Falls controversy. And 
20 development? One could pm these criterion, 20 these people have a perspective that they're 
21 perhaps, in order of preforence. There's a number 21 dealing with long-tcm1 contracts. They must have 
22 of thitigs to be done. I do believe that is a 22 long-r.em1, irrevocable contracts in order to 
23 problem. Again, 1 Jon't think it is an 23 finance these projects. And they don't have this, 
24 insurmountable problem. l believe that the 24 They can't get their financing, let alone the 
25 counsel have spent many, many honrs on this have ! 25 problems T mentioned with the Idaho Powc::r 

W,.w,,.',\o¼',,_,,.,,.,__ --•~•~•~•~~" '"/.W\WM\""""-"'•'''.W.W,"W. r•i,•i,•i,•i,~m..,_._,, m" ",~.,.,,,,.,.,~,w,'f/"W,W,l,~..,.•IO-..."-•"-•'m'"-W.wmm..'lmlll,M,~1,------
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l certainly picked up some •- have laid out some l 
2 vety impo11anl criterion. But I do believe there 2 
3 is a weight problem, S1::ru:1tor. 3 
4 Does that answer your question'! 4 
5 SENATOR BEITELSPACHL!R: Thank you, sir. 5 
6 Thank you, Mr. Chairman, Perhapg you and l could 6 
7 follow up on this another day, Thank you. 7 
8 MR. RUNFT: I d0, Mr. Chairman and members S 
9 of the commiHee •· before leaving l 008 again 9 

10 THE CHAIRMAN: We have another question fo1 10 
11 you, too, l 11 
12 MR RUNFT: Certainly, I'll take the ! 12 
13 question. I 13 
14 THE CHAIRMAN: Senator Winchcstt,T : 14 
15 (phonetic), 15 
16 SENATOR WINCHESTER: Thank you, 16 
l 7 Mr, Chainmm. 1 7 
18 And John, my question is on page 3 when 18 
19 you•· and I share your concein with-- about the 19 
20 limiting of the specific term. But you didn't 20 
21 give us a recommendation whether yourprefc::rcncc 21 
22 would be just to leave it wide open as no term 22 
23 set, or is 20 or 30 years something feasible, or 23 
24 do you have an idea? 24 
25 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Runft'? 25 
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contract. So I Lhink a -- ):,'Tant the water 
license -- or pennit them a license as to 
(unintelligible). 

Mr. Ch.ainnan, then I would •· 
THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, sir, proceed. 
MR. RUNFf: Thank you very much. 
The -- it is in that same context in my 

comments to Senator -~ in answer to Senator 
Winchester's qucstiun regarding the constitutim1al 
problems thal I would also urge the Committee to 
consider how the$C righJ8 are handled, vis-a-vis 
our property rights, which I believe them to be, 
particularly as they grow into statu8 or a 
license. I'm not sure that these rights that 
the beneficial use of theae righls can be depleted 
or lakm away without more s-peciri(: au.1hurity -­
pardon me, without more specific i::tilcrion and 
stantfords being set forth in lcgi$laLion. It 
takes the due process problems or I.a.king property 
withuu.t the due process of law. 

Let me move on. then, members of the 
committee, to Senate BHJ I 006. A n<l in that 
respect, I want to address the last page, page 2, 
No. 7. No. 7, essentially, prcserits lhc 
possibility of a moratorium. And from the 
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1 perspective ofmy clients up on the Salmon River, 1 fo;h and wildlife and recreation, specifically 
2 we would ask that the moratorium not be applied to 2 looking al the proposed public interest criteria 
3 them. Again, I suggest to you that this is 3 on page 4 of the printed bill, new criteria for 
4 another aspect of this hybrid bill, that there 4 water rights in the Snake Basin above Murphy. A.nd 
5 were two fundamental purposes of this legislation. 5 it may become applicable to other waters in rhe 
6 One was to settle the Swan Falls controversy. And 1 6 state under the tenrn; c:if 43-203(b) in the future. 
7 the other wail to develop a comprehensive set of i ? I'd like, before I begin, lo address the 
8 rules and rngulation:,; for hand] ing water rights, I 8 argument that some of the parties have made. Mr. 
9 and the granting of them. And they don't always, ! 9 Chapman made it in his testimony. 1'..fr. Runft 

10 I 1mggcst, mesh. I 10 rospom.Jed lo it briefly, that this is a fragile 
11 For example, in No. 7, which says. "after a 11 package. the result ofJong negotiations and hard 
12 notice to suspend the isi,wmce or further action 12 work. And any criticism of it, rather than 
13 on pennits or applications as necessary to protect 13 helping to improve the package, is more likely to 
14 the existing vested water rights or to ensure 14 scuttle it. And, thL'Tl:fbre, I.here should be no 
15 compliance with the provisions of chapter 2," and 15 critici.sm of it. That's ii hard argument to 
16 so on. I would suggest that after the word "water 16 address. Speaking for myself, I'd just like to 
l 7 rights'' in the second line there, "existing vested 1 7 say that I do not intend to ~cuttle the agreement. 
18 water rights," that the language be added , 18 My purpose is to try to impmve it in the 
19 ''upstream from Swan Falls Dam on the Snake River.'1! 19 suggestions rm making. And 1 hope that that's 
20 And I.hat would -- that would distinguish and ! 20 the spirit thcy·rc taken in. 
21 separate out to folks who were not involved in the 1 21 I recognize the hard work of the negotiators 
22 Swan Falls controversy of any necessity of a 22 and the legislators and all the other parties who 
23 moratorium on their applications for waler rights, 23 havt: dealt with this the par:;t two or three years. 
24 and leave them fr~ of that particular problem. 24 And for my own part, 1 don't wish to see that work 
25 Mr. Chairmai,, I could go on and on. l think 25 scuttled. But neither do 1 believe that, 
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I've: covered the -- perhaps the salient points 
after a review. And let me conclude by smting 
thal my clients certainly comn1end the untold man 
hours of lawyen., cxpL"tl.S and people that have 
gone forward to forge this legislation and the 
compromise and reliant. And we come not here to 
destroy, but to perhaps help clarity anti Lo add 
s01nething lo it. 

THE CHAIRMAN; Thank you, Mr, Rnnft. Wr: 
appreciate your testimony. 

Any other questions'! Guess not. 
Okay. Pat Ford. 
MR. FORD: Thank you, Mr. Chaim,an. 

Chairman Chathum, members of the c<.lmmittee, 
members of the lcgislarure, my name'i,i Pal Ford. 
I've followed this issue and been involved in it 
i:11 the past :is wnrking for the Idaho c,mscrvation 
League, but I no longer work for them. I wa!ll to 
emphasize tnnight that I'm speaking for myself 
aloue in my comments on tJ,e pmpnscc.l legislat.ion. 
TI1is will be, for the first time, the real, 
uurestraini::d Pat Ford. 

I do supporl Senate Bill l006. The rest of 
my commcnbl are abont Senate Bill 1008. I'd like 
to look at lhat bill from the point of view of 
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necessarily, that work ha8 created a product which 
the legislature should adopt inlacl if, in its 
wisdom, it decider; thi,TC are things that could be 
done with it. 

I'd like to look at the p1'0posed criterion 
from the pofot of view oftwo major existing uses 
uf Snake River water, namely fish and wildlife and 
recreation. Obviously, this is a partial view. 
Those are 1mt the only ur;cs of the rivt:<.r. Indeed, 
they're not the primary uses in tenns of economicr; 
or quantities, The lt:gi:datL1re, obviously, must 
and will look at the whole picture. But l thh,k 
the partial view that I'm going to try to speak to 
is justified, one, by the fact that's my 
expertise, two, by the fact that the partii:s, in 
making, in putting together the agn.-cmcnt, didn't 
really consider those two uses. 

Mr. Costello, in his opening comment said 
:;.omi:::thing he had said before, that they we1·e 
looking at two major Ui!\CS of the rlver in trying 
lo reach an agreement about those. I understand 
why that had to be done, bul there are more than 
twn uses of the river. And I W()uld like to 
address two of the ones that were not particularly 
considered. I think they should be. And I hope 
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1 the legislature can fill that vacuum. Let mo llBY, 1 lx.-nefit cost analysis that would be neutral 
2 r also believe they can be considered. and dealt 2 regarding the uses, would not automatfoa.lly favor 

I 3 with without scuttling the entire package. 3 any use, particular use, but would subject each 
4 Before T look at the proposed criteria, Jive 4 application, whatever was being applied for, to 
5 been working with a number of other organization~ 5 the same economic analysis. the same economic 
6 the past two or three weeks. And I would like to 6 testq, Rach proposed use would be judged on lhe I 7 just bric:tly announce to you here tonight that a 7 same tenns. That, 11.l ltiHSt, makes sense to me. 
8 number oforgani:r.ations, Fish and Wildlife 8 And it seems Lo me the proposed criteria are 
9 Orgmu2atio11.s aru.l intc..-rc!tt groups are sponsoring g weighted to favor just two uses, the two in I 10 this Thursday night in this same room at 7:30 a 10 dispute in the lawsuit, Idaho Power and 

11 pubJic forum on the Fish and Wildlife implicatim1s 11 agriculture. Both of those uses are specifically 
12 of this agreement. Not just the legi:.latiun 12 rn1..'nlioned in the new criteria, while all of the 

I 13 you're considerine, but the entire agreement. 13 uses are not. Instead of a complete economic 
14 The fda.ho Natural Reso\lrces Legal 14 accounting, then, that covers all uses, the 
15 Foundation, the Idaho Wildlife Federation, the 15 impacts on all use::i, lhe director is told to make 
16 Idaho Conservation League, /\cla County Fish and 16 a partial accounting, '-'inphasizing those two uses I 17 Game League, American Fishery S1Jciety, and othen 17 downplaying any others that may be affected. 
18 are cosponsoring that public forum. The spcakCTI1 18 Aside from helping settle the lawsuit, which 
19 would be Scott Reid, a fonner member of the Water 19 I agn.,-e is good thing to do~ I don't .see the I 20 ResourccK Board to talk about the legal 20 logical or legal .!P'Ounds for directing automatic 
21 implications of the agreement for Fish and 21 preference to those two uses in the law, 
22 Wildlife; Larry Reynolds, an economist at Boise 22 regardless of what the actual economic 

I 23 State who will talk about the economic 23 circumstances are, the particular time, particular 
24 implications oftbe agreement; Howard Funke 24 place of the proposed use. 
25 (phonetic), representing the Shoban tribes, who 25 -~oo~_specifically at the pntpos~-•. ,..,,.,,,.......,._\1'1 ____ .,.,., __ "" 
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1 '\\ill talk about the Indian fishery iK-'IUe8 raised 1 critefia. The fl.rst one, Nu. 1, dircct"l 
2 by the agreement, in particular, the Salmon and 2 eonside ratioll of poteutiaJ bencfi ts of the I 3 St~lhead implication. And I believe a 3 proposed u..111e. But then the second criteria 
4 n.,'J)rcsentative of the Governor1s Office will also 4 dircc:t.11 consideration of potential costs of only 
5 be present r don't k11ow who that will be. s one use, namely hydropower. I don't see why, a.,; a 

I 6 And that will be tliis Thursday at "7:30. We 6 mauer of law and economic fairness and equity and 
7 had originally scheduled that for tonight, and 7 efficiency, alt potential cost-. to other existing 
a then your hearing made ll8 bump it. So, if it 8 uses are less important than the costs of that one 
9 occurs after you considc..-red tllii; legislation on 9 used. I 10 Wednesday, Thursday is the best we could do. And 10 No. 3 directs consideration of a single 

11 I hope that you could attend. 11 tradition, the family fanning tradition. There 
12 The proposed criteria on page 4 strongly 12 arc many traditional economic uses ofldaho water, 

I 13 emphasized economic factors. I'm personally not 13 n,-crc-ation, fishing, Indian fishing, ct cetera. I 
14 sure that water rights decision should be made 14 qua.tion, I guess, the whole notion of requiring 
15 ahnosl <--ntirely on economic grounds, but 11d like 15 explicit con!lideration of tl'llditions in the water 

I 16 to assume that they should be, for the purpose of 16 right!l dc:ci!lions. Rut if they were to be 
17 my testimony, made on economic grounds. If they 17 considered, rm not sure I understand why one 
18 should bu, I think that tl1ose who believe in free 18 tradition i1-1 to be give11 consideration 11.nd other 
19 market decision-ma.king could perhaps agree thaL, 19 t.raditions arc to be excluded. I 20 as a general principle, there should be a complete 20 Criterion 4 ii:; a very general one. And 
21 accounting of Lhc economic benefits of proposed 21 conceivably as Mr. Chapman said in his testimony, 
22 uses, and a complete accounting of the cosrs, if 22 f'ish and Wildlife and Recreation and other unnamed 

I 23 any, of those same proposed uses to other existing 23 uses could he: accounted for in lhal one. But it 
24 uses. 24 secm11 to me !IO could ag!'iculture, which is 
25 In othLT words, some sort of standard 25 specifically named twice. 
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l No. 4 is -- l'm not ~lire No. 4 is the:: best 
2 language, but it is the kind of general economic 
3 criterion that makes no automatic prior judgments 
4 that some uses are better than others, and that it 
5 seems to me, would make more sense than mentionJ.n 
6 some specific uses and not mentioning others. 
7 The last criterion, No, 5, it seems to me, 
8 is an apple among ol'anges, And r think it'~ 
9 entirely out of place. I don't sec why one 

10 particular use should hvc an annual target 
11 enshrined in the law, regardless of the psrticular 
12 economic sense of applications that will help meet 
13 that target. I don't see tho legal or the 
14 economic logic to doing that. There has -- the 
15 parties have made an argument that that is not a 
16 target, that it is a cap that is intended to 
17 p!'eYent development above that kvd, but it is 
18 not intended to mandate devdopment to that level. 
19 If that's their intention, fine, but in 
20 consulting dictionaries, to look at the words that 
21 arc stated there, I consulted four, all four of 
22 them, 1 think, favor my interpretation that it is 
23 the target more than the interpretation that it is 
24 a cnp. If you look up the word confom,, if you 
25 look up the word policy, if the intention is for 
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1 downstream at the local area where the application 
2 wa.,: made for diversion, And the third point -
3 I'm not an attorney, but it seems to me that, in 
4 Judging local public interests to include fish and 
5 wildlife and recreation, which is the 
6 interpretation that is now used by the Deprutment, 
7 and in, then, defining public interest in the new 
8 criteria in the way that they arc defined, you're 
9 setting up within the ~pace of about a page in the 

10 Idaho Code lwo different definition.-. of public 
11 interest. 1 don't know if that has any legal 
12 merit, but it doesn't seem to me -- jt just didn't 
13 seem to quite make sense to have the same word~ 
14 mean two different things a page apart in the 
15 code. 
16 There's an argument that fish and wildlife 
1 7 uses are covered, essentially, by the hydro 
18 protection given in the legislation, that, to the 
19 extent that hydro is an instream use, fish and 
20 wildlife is an instream use, when you pmtcct 
21 hydro, you, at the same time, arc pmlt.-cting fish 
22 and wildlife. And ecrlliinly that would be true in 
23 many ea:;cs. But again, il wouldn't be true in all 
24 cases, There are cases, actual ones, as well as 
25 potential ones, where hydro protection and fish 

------•-•••••••••••••••••" • I/.A'M',,/;l,;M,/.,.,,1/WWWWWN,'l','>,•'•'•'•'•'•'-',.\ .. l"\""•~•-,,..,..,_--~•~•~-w •-•••••"'"•••••••m,1•'--»'-•••'~"~""'•••~,l,Mr,,, 
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1 it to be a cap, then I think it needs to be 1 

2 redmtled to st.nc th&t more specillcally rather 2 
3 than leaving it the way it is where two fairly 3 
t difterent interpretations are possible which will 4 
5 have different practical consequences, dependjng S 

7 
6 upon which one the director chooses to go by. It l 6 

would be very simple, I think, to amend it tu make I 7 
B it clear that it is meant to be a cap allowing no 8 
9 development above that rather Lhan 10 be a target l 9 

10 to that level. 10 
11 There have hccn a few arguments made i 11 
12 previous to t.m,ighl and tonight about some of the ! 12 
13 qucstiom:; I raised_ And 1 want to briefly mentioll i 13 

tht.'111. The argument's been made that fish and 1 14 14 
15 
16 
17 
19 
19 

wildlife and recreation interests are already 15 
covered by the local public interest language in l 6 
Lhe existing water right criteria that arc in l 7 
42-203(a). 18 

Dut I mnke three respon1:1es lo that. The 19 
20 first is that the specified u:sc c,f agrieultLLre is 20 
21 
22 
23 
24 
25 

also covered by that lm11,11 .. u~gc, yet il receives two 21 
specific mentfons in using the criteria. Second, 22 
the local public intere1>t language does not covet· 23 
nonlocal fish and wildlife and recreation impacts. 24 
An example would he salmon and steell1ead flows 25 
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and wildlifo protection would be in conflict. 
And secondly, it's my feeling that the hydro 

language in this criterion, that how much weight 
it has is going to be considerably dependent upon 
the force with which Idaho Power Company makes it~ 
case about them to the Director of the Dc.,-partment 
ofWatcrResourecs 011 a case-by-case basis. That 
being the case, l think saying that hydro 
protection is what the authority covers fish and 
wildlife, to me is someone interested in fish and 
wildlife, makes Idaho -- puts Idaho Power in a 
position of defending my interest'! in a way that I 
don't think is either a part of their job as a 
company, nor do J feel comfo1ia.blc having them 
take that lead on it. 

T think that th<..-rc are some pussible 
amendment!! that could be con!-liderec.l Lh1:H the 
parties might agree to thal would not scuttle the 
package. lt seems to me logical th!lt the best way 
it, do these: ctiteriou would be l'O mention no 
specific uses al 1:111, and again, have a general 
cc:1momit: lest. I doubt if that's acceptable to 
the: parties or to the legislature given the 
history of tltis. 

lf that's the case, then I would suggei-t 
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and urge your consideration for adding the 
criterion that does mention fish and wildlife and 
recreation in the same way that No. 2 mentions 
hydro power, that same sort of language. An<l I 
would urge consideration of deleting cnlin;:ly Lhc 
last crit(...'T10n, crilerion 5. Again, it seems to 
me that it's an apple among oranges and doesn't 
really belong in this list of other criteria. 

I think that's all. Thank you for listening 
tome. 

THE CHA1Rlv1AN: Thank you, Mr. ford. 
Are there any questions? 
If not, we appreciate your sharing your 

thoughls wilh us. 
That concludes the list of witnesses who had 

signed up earlier in the day. Are there other 
individuals here who would like to present 
testimony? If so, we'll be glad to hear from you 
at this time. 

UNIDENTIFIED VOICE: (Unintelligible). 
THE CHAIRMAN: Fine. 
Well, are you -- now, are you also 

representing the Idaho Consumer Affairs tonight? 
UNIDENTIFIED VOICE: No, I'm not. 
THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. 
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know, the agreement is applicable to all other 
rivers and streams in the state. But I don't have 
any knowledge of what the impact might be on them. 

The study done by Hamilton Lyons was done 
for the Interim Committee, Legislative Committee 
on Swan Falls, and presented -- oh, I've forgotten 
the exact date. I think it was a couple years --
couple sLtmmcrs ago. It was paid foT by the State. 
H was authorized by the Committee. And as faT as 
1 k.now, it is the basic document that the 
legislature has for analyzing the effect of the 
Swan Falls agreement or subordination at that time 
on the electricity rates. 

As Mr. Hamilton's letter to Don Reading of 
the Puhlie Utilities Commission indicates it is 
his bdicfthat $52 million cost -- annual cost to 
consumen.: as a result of this agreL"Tilcnt is in 
place. It also indkates that that assumes 
l 95,000 acres of development over the course of 
the agreement. And it could be higher. 

Our only request in this is that we should 
make this fair. And eonsumcTs are consumers of 
all kinds, fam1crs, residential consumers, 
business consumers aTC being asked OT aTC going to 
be ask.ed lo pay a large part cost of this ,-_,_, ______ _ 
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MR. FOTHERGILL: Mr. Chairman, members o ·1 

the committee, my name is Al Fothergill. I'm the 2 
diTector of the Idaho Associates Coalition, which 3 
is a consumer-oriented organi1:ation. I have 4 
prnvidcd the secretary copie~ of the testimony 5 
I've made. Included in that aTc two other items. 6 
One of those is a letter written by Joel Hamillun 7 
of -- a personal letter to Don Reading (phonetic) 8 
with the Idaho Public Utilities Commission, as a g 

part of which he advises Mr. Reading to make that 10 
available to me and others who might be 11 
interested. 12 

I also have both letters that T've written 13 
to GovcmOT Evans and to Attorney General Jones 14 
asking if they'd initiate an amcndm(::nt of the 15 
agreement whiuh would provide compensation fOT 16 
consumers. The -- part ofmy testimony, and I'm 17 
not going to belabor it, is that the kcy provision 18 
of the Swai-1 Falls agreement is a reduction of 600 19 
cubic feet per second in the sumn1er flow of the ,20 
Snake River. And the result of that is to reduce 1 21 

I 

the production -- reduce lhc flow of the river, 122 
obviously, and add pmduction of low cost tJncrgy 123 
from existing dams fo the river and to rate 24 
people's power -- power bill. fa addition, as you 12s 

Paga 88 

implementation of this agreemcnt as in the -- part 
of the Hamilton Lyons study, up lo possibly 
80 percent unless lhe cost is charged to the 
irrigation pumpers -- the plants of irrigation 
pumpers for a reduction in the energy produced. 

We think that once implemented, would help. 
And that amendment would require the other 
consumers, that is the existing consumers, to be 
fully compensated for the cost of reducing the 
Snake River flow, and the cost of serving new 
irrigation or other major additions to energy man 
created by reducing the river's flow. 

As I understand the proposed lcgislation, 
quite just the contrary is recommended. And we're 
curious as to why those persons who are al 
detl'iment in this are being asked to provide 
compensation for the losses for the development. 
There are really very few developers that will be 
involved in changes from Snake River through 
the -- should this agreement be implemented. 

That's really all I have, Mr. Chainnan. 
THE CIIAIRM:AN: Fine, sir? 
Any questions of Mr. Ji'othergill? 
lfnot, we appl'eciate your testimony. 
Anyone else who has something for the good 
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1 of the order? 
2 Ycs,:,cir? 
3 MR. MARTINS; Art Martins. 
4 THl.i. CHAIRMAN: Yes, An. Would you like l 
5 come fo1-v::ard, plea!-lc'l 
6 MR. MARTINS: Very short a11d very brief. 
7 TIIE CHAIRMAN: Doy, that's what we like. 
8 I\fR. MARTlNS: I don't have a lcg11l degree. 
9 THE CHAIRMAN: That'11 a :,chame. 

10 MR. MARTINS: Many of you people in t.hat 
11 back mw, plus the negotiatms that have more•· 
12 I'll leave a few copies. l didn't bring that many 
13 of the feasibility Ktudy. 
14 I represent a new development, the Little 
15 Pilgrim irrigalion company, pmpo.sed Jevelopment 
16 laying south and southwest of the BeU Rapid's 
17 project, they own more in Owyhee and Twin Falls 
18 County. Now, I'm going to chop the rest of thiM, 
19 and l would _just briet1y hit on the main point'! of 
20 I.he plan. 
21 We have applications back in late '75 for 
22 water, though, we feel we got a little leeway if 
23 any new applications become available or penn it'I 
24 signed. l think the impres.'lion 11d like to 
25 leave -- and I said I didn't have a law degree, 
-------··-·------. ..... ,11 .. ,,,, ____ ~ 
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1 and I did not go to the legal -- I've beeo through 
2 the agreement many timc.'I, but to represent each 
3 one of the pieces of legislature, rm not in a 
4 position to do that. 
5 The one thing I'd like to impress is the 
6 fact that our project. is blei;scd with three 
7 thingi., due lo some bu.ming midnight oil by 
8 engineers an<l whatever, we are able lo live with a I 
9 year-round pumping iChcdulc of whicb can be worke4 

10 around the Murphy Gauge. And it never hun ! 
11 anybody. The main as1ds, that would be one. In 1 

12 or out, two. And maybe l shOllld come up with the l 
13 next ingt'edient. It's a 35,000-acre ofstnragc of j 
14 whkb make:<; the year-round pumping schedule very 
15 flexible. 
16 The other thing, en route to this reservoir, 
17 or on the inlet !-lidc •· and by the way, there'll 
18 maps, there arc•· Laird Noh got one, l.loyd 
1 g Chatbum, and the mo:,ct of the negotiating lcttm --
20 I wi!l deHver that last one as I walk by, Jim, in 
21 just a moment. 
22 llut anyway, with the year-round pumping 
23 making a little water year-round go a long wayi.:, 
24 the pruposed power planL,; Ori the inlets of the 
25 rci;cn•uir wi 11 produce over a net of a million 

l 
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dollars a year of which there should be some 
credils there that would apply to a power bill for 
the entire project. And rm t'Ute Idaho Power is 
probably in II position that they would be more 
than willing to use some Qf that power that 
they've got that they claim they're happy to ::.till 
cheap back to the irrigators. 

Concluding, we would like to -- and this fa 
toui::h to do; because these people have put in 
numerous hours. They worked, T fcel 1 for the 
Slate. I cannot see any reaJ compensation coming 
from the negotiators to this agreetnent. l think 
it's the best thing that could be had. It may be 
minor-

(Recording ends.) 

, ________ _ 
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REPORTER' S CERT I FICA T £ 

I, Debora Ann Kreidler, Official Court 

Reporter, County of Ada, State of Idaho, heTeby 

certify: 

That I am the reporter who transcribed 

the above-entitled action in machine shorthand and 

thereafter the same was reduced into typewriting 

under my direct supervision; and that the 

foregoing transcript contains a full, true, and 

accurate record of the proceedings had in the 

above and foregoing cause . 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set 

my hand February 23, 2007. 

r-, ~ 
~~---··------
Debora Ann Kreidler, Official Court Reporter 
CSR No. 754 



I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I· 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 


